CASE 3513: Application of MIDWEST
OIL CORPOBATION for special pool
rules for VADA-PENN. POOL, LEA CO.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
'CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
"THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3513
Order Ko. R-3179

APPLICATION OF MIDWEST OIL CORPORATION
POR SPRCIAL POOL RULES, LEA COUNTY, NEW

HEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on January 4, 1967,
at Santa Fe, New Moxico, before Examiner Daniel §, Nutter.

: NOW, on this__18th day of January, 1967, the Commission, a
.quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
“and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

i (1) That due public notice having been given as reguired by
" law, the Commission has jurisdiction of thie cause and the subject’

‘matter thereof,

, (2) That the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool was created and defined
-by Order No. R-3166, with horizontal limits comprising the NW/4 of
Section 20, Township 9 Scuth, Range 34 East, NWPM, Lea County, New
"Mexico, and vertical limits comprising the Bough “C" gzone of the
Pennsylvanian formation.

(3) That the applicant, Midwest Oil Corporation, seeks
the promulgation of special rules and regulations for the Vada-
' Pennsylvanian Pool, including a provision for 160-acre proration

units.

(4) That the evidence fails to establish that one well in

- the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool can efficiently and economically drain
and develop 160 acres, or that l60-acre spacing units, even on a
temporary basis, would be in the interest of conservation.
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(5) That the applicant's request for 160-acre spacing units
should be denied.

(6) That {n order to rrevent the economic loss caused by
the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive nusber of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery which might regult from the drillina
of too few wells, and te otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative righte, temporary speciay rules and regulations
providing for SC-acre spacing units ghould be promulgnted for
the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool.

(7) That the temporary special rules and regulations
should provide for limited well locations in order to assure
orderly development of the pool and protect correlative rights.

(8) That the temporaly special rules and regulations

should be astablished for 3 one-year period in order to allow

" the toverators in the subject pool to gather reservoir {nformation
‘to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically
Arained and developed by one well.

_ (9) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing
in January, 1968, at which time the operators in the subject pool
shouléd be prepared to appear and show cause why the vada-Pennsyl-
vanian Pool should not be devaloped on 40~-acre spacing units.

IT 18 THEREFORE ORDEREL 3

(1) That the request of the applicant, Midwest O1) coxrpora-
tion, for 160-acre spacing units in the Vndn«Ponnlylvanian pool
is hereby denied.

(2) That tempOrary gpecial Rules and Regulations for the
1Vada—Ponnsy1vnnian pool, Lea County, Hew Mexico, are hereby
promulgated as follows:

VADA-PENNS VAN

RULE 1. Each well completed oOX recompleted in the Vada-
Pennsylvanian pool or in the Bough »c* gone of the Pennsylvanian
formation within one mile thereof, and not nearer to or within
the limits of another designated Ponnlylvnnian oil pool, shall be
spaced, drilled, opc:atod. and producod in accordance with the
special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

o
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RULE 2, Each well shalil be located on a standard unit con-
taining 80 acres, more or less, consisting of the N/2, §/2, E/2,
or W/2 of a governmental quarter section; provided, however, that
nothing contained herein shall be construed zs prohibiting the
drilling of a well on each of the quarter-quarter gections in
the unit.

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant
an exception tc the requiremente of Rule 2 without notice and
hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard unit
comprising a governmental quarter-quarter section or lot or the
unorthodox size or shape of the tract is due to a variation in
the legal subdivision of the United States Public Land Surveys.
All operators offsetting the proposed non-standard unit shall be
notified of the application by regiatered or certified mail, and
the application shall state that such notice has been furnished.
The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt
of written waivers from all offset coperators or if no offset
operator has entered an objection tc the formation of the non-
standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has

received the application,

RULE 4. Each well shall be located within 150 feet of the
-center of a governmental quarter-gquarter aection or lot.

RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an sxieption to
the regquirements of 2uls 4 without notice and hearing when an
application has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated
by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a well previ-
-ously drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the
.proposed location shall be notified of the application by
‘registered or certified mail, and the application shall state
that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may
approve the application upon receipt of written walvers from all
operators offgetting the proposed location or if no objection to
the unorthodox location has been entered within 20 days after
the Secretary-Director has received the application,

RULE 6. A standard proration unit (79 through 81 acres)
shall be assigned an 80-acre proportional factor of 4.77 for
allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one well
on an 80-acre proration unit, the operator may produce the aliow-
able assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any

proportion.
The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration

unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the
acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 80 acres.
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IT IE FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That the locations of all wells presently drilliny to
or completed in the Vada~Pennsylvarian Pool or in the Bough "C"
zone of the Pennsylvanian formation within one mile thereof are
hereby approved; that the operator of any well having an unorthodox
location shall notify the Hobbs District Office of the Commission
in writing of the name and lccation of the well pn or before

February 1, 1967.

{2) That each well presently drilling to or completed in
the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Bough “C* zone of the
Pennsylvanian formation within one mile therecf shall receive a
40~acre allowable until a Porm C-102 dedicating 80 acres to the
well has been filed with the Commission.

{3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner nearing
in January, 1968, at which time the operators in the subject pool
may appear and show cause why the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool ashould
not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(4) That jurisdiction of thir cause is retained for the
antry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary.

, DOME at Santa Pe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CWSERVZ‘TI“ COMMISSION
) [ r : i
/

oo A an

¢ T "~"“‘»_ e
DAVID F. CARGO, .Chairman

GUYTON B, HAYS, Memher

A. L7 PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary




§, BEFORE THE OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION
! OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

'IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISEION CF NEW MEXICO FOR é
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: ;

| CASE No. 3513
Order No. R-3179-A |

APPLICATION OF MIDWEST OIL CORPORATICN :
/POR AN AMENDMENT TO ORDER NO. R-3179,
|LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

|
BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on September 27, 1961.
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A, Utz. '

i

NOW, on this_ 4th day of October, 1967, the Commission, a §
gquorum being present, having considered the testimony, the cecord, |
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

iiin the premises,

FINDS:
f
- - < —— —~ - ewm o W o - L o T B - .
) That s Publa..c notics ‘ﬁuva.ng Ve YaiVen a¥ requlired DY

I N~

law, the Commission has jurisdic’ ion of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

{(2) That by Order No. R=3179, dated January 18, 1967,
temporary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the
Vada-Pennaylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, providing for
80~acre spacing units, limited well *-raticns, and an &60-acre
proportional factor of 4.77 for allowable purposes, and providing
that said temporary rxules be reconsidered at an examiner hearing

to be held in January, 1968,

{(3) That the applicant, Midwest Cil Corporation, seeks
amendment of the temporary Special Rules and Regulations promul-
gated by Order NMo. R-~3179 to provide for 160-acre spacing units
and the establishment of a l60-acre proportional factor of !
4.77 for allowable purpores, |
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i
i

| (4) That the applicant also seeks to have said rules and ;
regulations, as proposed, made permanent.

: {5) That the evidence presented indicates the establishment
rof l60-acre spacing units and a l1l60-acre proportional factor of
'4.77 in the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool for a temporary period of
‘one year only is warranted.

“ (6) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by

”the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of ;
qrisk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, !
Nto prevent reducecd recovery which might result from the drilling
of too few wells, ané to otherwise prevent waste and protect
)correlative righte, the temporary Special Rules and Regulations
Jpramulgated by Order No. R-3179 should be amended to provide for
rlSO-acre gspacing units and the establishment of a lé0-acre pro- i
uportional factor of 4.77 for allowable purposes.

(7) That the temporary Special Rules and Regulations prowul- |
igated by Order No. R-3179, as amended by this order, should con-~ |
tinue in effect for a period of one year from the effective date |
lof this order to allow the operators in the subject pool to gather
jadditional reservoir information to sstablish the area that can :
ibe efficiently and economically drained and developed by one well.
; {8) That thia case should be reopened at an examiner hearing |
iin Septasmhar, 1968, =zt Ghich Lime the operators in the subject poo)
gnay appear and show cause why th: Vada-Fennsylvanian Pool should |
Inot be developed on less than l60~acre spacing units and to show
lcause why the 160-acre proportional factor of 4.77 assigned to
;thc subject pool should or should not bz retained.

]

! IT 15 THEREFORE ORDERED:
‘ (1) That the Special Rules and Regqulations governing the Vada-

l
?Ptnnsylvunian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, promulgated by Order
|Ho. R=3179, are hereby amended to read in thair entirety as !ollowd,

laftective October 1S, 1957

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
| FOR THE
I VADA -~ PRNNSYL L

RULE 1. Bach well completed or recompleted in the Vada-
Pcnnnylvanian Pool or in the Bough “C™ zone of the Pennsylvanian

l
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ﬁformation within one mile thereof, and not nearer to or withii rthe:
i limite of another designated Pennsylvanian oil pool, shall be ‘
'spaced, drilled, operated. and produced in accordance with the

| Special Rules and Regulations hereinatter set forth.

i

!

RULE 2. Rach well shall be located on a standard unit con-
'taining 160 acres, more or less, gubstantially in the form of a
gsquare. which is a quarter section being a legal subdivision of
the United States Public Land Surveys.

i}
il
i

i
V

| RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant |
‘an axception to the requirements of Rule Z without notice and '
;hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard

Hunit consisting of less than 160 acres or the unorthodox size or
ﬁuhape of the tract is due to a variation in the legal subdivisiocn |
''of the United States Public Land Surveys. All operators off:ettlng
”the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified of the application
by registered or certified mail, ané the applicvation shall state
»that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may
lapprove the application upon receipt of written waivers from all
ioffaet operators or if no offset operator has entered an objec-
tion to the formation of the non-standard unit within 30 days
ﬁafter the Secretary-Director has received the application.

1 !
d RULE 4. Each well shall be located within 150 feet of the i
hcenter of a governmental quarter-quarter section or lot.

]

h RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to _
1the remiiremsnts of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an :
Japplication has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated
”by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a well previ-
‘ously drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the
|proposed location shall be notified of the application by
Mregistered or certified mail, and the application shall staie
thnt such notice has been furnished. The Secretary~Director nmay
1approv¢ the application upon receipt of written waivers from all
lopcrators offsetting the proposed location or if no objection to
Ltha unorthodox location has been entered within 20 days after
“thc Secretary-Director has received the application. :

2 RULE 6. A standaxd proration unit (158 through 162 acres) ;
'shall be assigned a proportional factor of 4.77 for allowable
‘purpOI--. and in the evaent there is more than one well on a
ﬁleo-acre proration unit, the operator may produce the allowable
‘assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any pro- |

1portion. ‘
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5 The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration
unit cehall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the
acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 160 acres.

| ir 15 ropmEER ompzren.

i (1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to
lor completed in the Vada-Penneylvanian Pool or in the Bough *“C®
izone of the Pennsylvanian formation within one mile thereof
Pare hereby approved; that the operator of any well having an
‘unorthodox location shall notify the Hobbs District Office of
the Commission in writing of the name and location of the well

on or hefore October 15, 1967.

i

F (2) That each well presently drilling to or completed in
‘the Vada~Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Bough "C" zone of the

| Pennsylvanian formation within one wile thereof shall, after
Octobe: 15, 1987, receive an allowable in the same proportion
lto a standarxd 160-acre allowable for the pool as the acreage
@prosontly dedicated to the well bears to 160 acres, until Form
{C~102 dedicating 160 acres to the well has been filed with the
lCommisaion, or unti)l a non-standarxd unit containing less than

@160 acres has been approved.

i (3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing
iin September, 1968, at wnhich time the operators in the subject
&pool may present the results of interferencs tests and other
»pertinent gvidence to show cause why the subject pocl should not
«be developed on less than lo0-acre spacing units and to show
Xcaule why the l6U-~acre proportional factor of 4.77 assigned to
,the subject pool should or should not he retained.

{(4) That Order No. R~3179 entered by the Commission on
January 18, 1967, is hereby superseded,

| (5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fa, New Mexico, on the day and yeaxr hereinabove
dcaign&tcd.

STATE o: MEXICO
on. & 'ix’ou COMMISSION

A e




BEPORE TiE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

" IN TER MATTER OF THE HBARING
|CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
' COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
||'THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3513
Order Ho., R+~3179-3

| APPLICATION OF MIDWEST OIL CORPORATION
~FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES, LEA COUNTY, NEW

ORDER OF THE C SION

N 3

3 This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on September 4, 1268,

‘at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Bxaminer Blvis A, Utz

I
it

ﬂ NOW, on this_l2th day of Sepcember, 1968, *the Commission,

{

s quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record;

and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

}in the premises,
3
1
i

p 24.19)- 1) !
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Xaw, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

“nlttcr thersof.

{2) That by Order No. R-3179-A, dated Cctober 4, 1967,
temporary Special Rules and Requlations were prowulgated for the
Vada-Pennsylvanian Poo), Lea County, New Mexico, providing for
160-acre spacing units and a lé0-acre proportional factor of
4,77 for allowable purposes,

| {(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3179-A,
this case was recpened to allow the cpexators in the subject
poOOl tO appear and show cause why the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool
Wlhould not be developed on less than lé0-acre spacing units and
,nhow cause why the 160-acre proportional factor of 4.77 ghould
xor should not be retained.

(4)

That the evidence establishes that the Vacda-Pennsylvania: |

‘Pool has been and will he eificiently and economically drained and




CASE Mo. 1513
QOrder Mo, R-3179-B

‘developed under the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by
Order No. R-3179-A,

. (3) That the Special Rule2 and Rzagulations promulgated by
' Order No. R-3179-A have afforded and will sfford to the owner

- of each property in the pool the opportunity to produce his just
and squitable share of the oil in the pool.

] (6) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by

‘the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of
‘risk ariging from the drilling of an excesszive numbsr of waells,

to prevent reduced recovery which might result in the drilling

T 0f too few walls, and to otharwise prevent waste and protect
‘correlative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated
by Order No. R-3179-A should be continued in full force and effect
‘until further order of the Commisszion. z

IT_15 THEREFORE QRDERED

g (1) That the Svecial Rules and Regulations governing the ;
. Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool, promulgated by Order No. R-3179-A, are

i hereby continued in full force and effect until further order

| of the Commission.

s (2) That jurisdiction of this cause iz retained for the _
ffontry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary. !

| DONE at Santa Fa, New Mexiss, ou the day and yearc hereinabove
' designated. ’

STATE OF NEW MEXICO ;
BRVATAON COMMISSION %

A, L, PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
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DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING ~ WEDNESDAY — rwo7inner 1 oo

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATIOHN COMMISSION [CI'FERLI L. 200",
STATE LAND QFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEX1CO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel $. Nutter, Examiner, or
Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examinar:

CASE 3439:

CASE 3440:

CASE 3441:

CASE 3506:

{This case continued f
and will be aismissed

rom the October 11, 1966 examiner hearing
)

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission on its own motion to permit Scanlon and Shepard and
all other interested parties to show cause why the following
Scanlon and Shepard wells in Township 20 North, Range 9 West,
McKinley County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned
in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program:
Santa Fe Pacific Railroad Lease: Wells Nos. 1, 3, 4, 5, 7, and
8, a1l in Unit P, No. 10 in Unit H, and No. 2 in Unit L, all in
Section 21; Well No. 6 in Unit L and Nos. 9 and 12 in Unit M
of Section 22 and Nos. 11 and 13 in Unit D of Section 27, Ray
Well No. 1 in Unit C, State Wells Nos. 1 and 2 in Unit A, and
State K-1883 No. 1 in Unit B, all in Section 28.

(This case continued from the October 11, 19€6, examiner
hearing and will be dismissed).

In the matter of the hearing called hy the 0il Conservation Com-
mission on its own motion to permit Osborn & Weir, and all inter-
ested parties, to show cause why the following Osborn & Weir
wells in Township 20 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New
Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a
Commission-approved plugging program:

of Section 21 and Nos. 14 and 18 in Unit M nf Scction 22, Scanlon
5 in Unit C of Section 28.

-

Ray Wells No. 5 in Unit I and No.

(This case continued from the Qctober 11, 1966, examiner hearing
and will be dismissed).

In the mattar of the hearing called by the 0il Conscrvation
Commissior on its own motion to newrmit LaMar Trucking, Inc.,
cre 200 dnthesatinad carties, to show cause why their State Well
Vi) g, T locatad 495 feet from the North and West lines of
Sectionr 28, Township 20 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County,
New Mexico, should rot be plugged and abandoned in accordance
with a Commission-approved pluggirg program.

Application of Standard 0il Company of Texas for a unit agreement,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of the Maljamar-Grayburg Unit Area comprising
3,441 acres, more or less, of Federal, State and Fee lands in

Scanlon Well No. 17 in UnitPp



PDocket No. 1-G7

-o-

(Case 3506 continued)

CASE 3507:

CASE 3574:

CASE 3509:

Sections 2, 3, 4, 8, 9, 10, 11, 14, and 15, Township
17 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Standard 0il Company of Texas for a water-
flood expansion, lLea County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to expand its
Maljamar-Grayburg Waterflood Project in its proposed
Maljamar-Grayburg Unit Area by the injection of water into
the Grayburg formation through thirteen additional injection
wells., Applicant also seeks administrative procedure for
further expansion of said project at a later date.

Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for & unit agreement,
Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the approval of the Vacuum Abo Unit Ares, comprising

3640 acres, more or less, of State and Fee lands in Townships
17 and 18 South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Lpplication of Phillips Petroleum Company for a pressure
maintenance project, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, serks authority to institute a
pressure maintenance project in its Vacuum-Abo Unit by the
injection of gas into the Abo Reef formation through two wells
located in Section 33, Township 17 South, Range 35 East, and
Section 4, Township 18 South, Range 35 East, Vacuum-Abo Reef
Pocol, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the
promulgation of special rules to govern operation of said
pressure maintenance project.

CASE 3278 (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 3278 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Goder No. R-2944, which order established 80-acre
spacing units for the Stateline-Ellenburger Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, for a neriod of eighteen months. All interested
parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be
developed on 40-acr¢ spacing units.

CASE 2277 {Reopened)

In the matter of Care No. 3277 being reopened to consider the
necessity for the cintinuance of the special allowables assigned
to wells in the Sts:eline-Ellenburger Pouvl, Lea County, New

Mexico.
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CASE 3512:

CASE 3513:

CASE 3514:

1-67

Application of United States Smelting Refining and Mining
Company for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County,

New Mexico. Applicant in the above-~styled cause, seeks
approval for its Federal Well No. 2 at an unorthodox location
760 feet from the South line and 2080 feet from the West line
of Section 11, Township 20 South, Range 34 East, lea-
Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Anplication of Thomas A. Dugan for an unorthodox gas well
location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval for the Navajo Federal
Well No. 1 completed in the Gallup formation at an unorthodox
gas well location 660 feet from the North and West lines of
Section 26, Township 28 North, Range 15 West, San Juan County,
New Mexico, said well to be dedicated to the NW/4 of said
Section 26.

Application of Pubco Petroleum Corporation for force-pooling,
Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~

styled cause, seeks an order force~pcoling all mineral interests
in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying the S/2 of Section 21,
Township 26 North, Range 6 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico,
and allocating well costs including a risk factor for a well

te be drilied on said spacing unit.

Application of Midwest 0il Corporation for special pool rules,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the Vada-
Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provi-~
sion for 160-acre proration units.

In the matter of the hearing called by ithe 0il Conservation
Commission on its own motion to consider suspending the
scheduled cancellation of underproduction which accrued to
certain wells in the Bumont Gas Pool during the first six months
of 1966 and which was not made-up during the second six months
reriod and was therefore subjeet to cancellation January 1, 1967.
The underproduction being considered for suspension of cancel-
lation accrued as & result of the sale of the connecting pipe-
line for said wells from an intra-state company to an inter-
state company resulting in necessity for FPC approval of sales.
The wells, which were shut-in and not produced during the period
FPC approval was being obtained, are certain wells formerly

connected to Sonthoyr 'eion Sas Company and owned by the follow-
ing operators: oo ¢ori, Hle=Pex, Penrose, Tidewater, Pields,
Atlantic, Skelly, Ctazh . “hristie, Aztec, and Great Western

Drilling.



BEFQRE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
QF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3261
Order No. R-2931-B

NOMENCLATURE

APPLICATION OF AMERADA PETROLEUM CORPORATION
FOR A POOL EXTENSION AND SPECIAL RULES, LEA
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing de novo at 9 a.m. on August 17,
1966, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commis-
sion of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."”

NOW, on this__19th day of August, 1966, the Commission, a
quorum being present, haviug considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully

advised in the premises,

FINDS s

(1) That due pvuhlic notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this causc and the subject

Lav

matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-2931, dated June 15, 1965, tewporary
Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the Jenkins-
Cisco Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, with the provision that said
temporary rules be reconsidered at a hearing to be held in July,

1966, )

(3) That the applicant, Amerada Petroleum Corporation,
seeks amendment of the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated
by Order No. R-2931 to provide for l1l60-acre oil proration units,

"and the estahlishment of a l60-acre proportional factor of 6.77

for allowal’ .. Zurposus.

j
|
i
|
1
|
|
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Order No. R-2931-B

| :
(4) That the evidence establishes that one well in the

Jenkins~Cisco Pool can efficiently and economically drain and

develop 160 acres. ‘

(5) That the applicant has not presented sufficient evidence
concerning thae reservoir characteristics of the Jenkins~-Cisco Pool
to enable the Commission to determine that a 1l60-acre proportional
factor of 6.77 for allowable purposes will not cause resexrvoir

damage.,

(6) That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by
Order No. R-2931, as amended by this order, will afford to the
owner of each property in the pool the opportunity to produce his
just and equitable share of the oil in the pool.

(7) That in order to prevent the economic losg caused by
the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling
of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated
by Order Bo. R-2931, as amended by this order, should be continued

-in full force and affect until further ¢order of the Commission,

{8) That 'this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing
in February, 1967, at which tiwe the operators in the subject pocl
may appear and show cause why the 1l€0-acie proportional factor of
4.77 2ssigned to the Jenkins-Cisco Pool should not be retained.

(2) That the appliéant, amerada Petroleum Corporation, also
seeks extension of the horizontal limits of the subject pool to
include the following additional area in Lea County, New Mexico:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 19: N/2 sW/4

(10) That the horizontal limits of the Jenkins-Cisco Pool
should be extended to include the lands described in Finding No.

(9) above.

IT IS THEREFORE CRDERED:

(1) That the horizontal limits of the Jenkins-Cisco Pool
in Lea County, New Mexico, are hereby extended to include the
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following-described area:

TOWNSHIP 9 SO’U’I‘IjJ RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 19: N§/2 SW/4

(?) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
Jenkins-Cisco Pool, promulgated by Order No, R-2931, are hereby
amended to read in their entirety as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATICNS
FOR THE
JENKINS-CISCO PQOOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the Jenkins-
Cisco Pool or in the Cisco formation within one mile thereof,
and not nearer to or within the limits of another Qesignated Cisco
oil pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in
accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set

forth.

PULE 2. Each weli shall be located on a standard unit con-
taining 160 acres, more or less, substantially in the form of a
square, which is a quarter section being a legal subdivision of
the.United States Public Land Surveys.

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant
an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without nrotice and
hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard unit
consisting of less than 160 acres or the unorthodox size or shape
of the tract is due to a variation in the legal subdivision of the
United States Public Land Surveys. All operators offsetting the
proposed non-standard unit shall be notificd of the upplication
by registered or certified wail, and the application shall state
that such notic.: has been furnished. The Secretary-Director way
approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all
offset operators or if no cffset operator has entered an objection
to the iormation of the non~standard unit within 30 days after the
Secrci .. -Iilzcctor has received the application.

RULE 4., Each well shall be located no nearer than 660 fcel
to the outer boundary of the proration unit boundary and no nearer
than 330 feat to any governmental guarter-~quarter section line.

RULD 5. The Secret.ry-Director may grant an exception to

the requirii....cs of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an
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application has been filed for an unortihodcox location necessitated
by topographical conditions or the reconpletion of a well previw-
ocusly drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the
proposed lccation shall ke notified of the application by
registered or certified mail, and the application shall state

that such rnotice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may
approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all
operators ofisetting the proposed location or if no objection to
the unorthodox location has been entered within 20 days after

the Secretary-Director has received the application.

RULE 6. A standard proration unit (158 through 1é2 acres)
shall be assigned a proportional factor of 4.77 for allowable
purpeses, and in the event there is more than one well on a 160~
acre proration'unit, the operator may produce the allowable
assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any proportion.

Th2 allowakle assigned to a non-standard proration

unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the
acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 160 acres,

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1} That -the locations of all wells presently drilling to
or completed in the Jenkins-~Cisco Pool or in the Cisco formation
within one mils thereof are hereby approved; that the operator
of any well .... .ag an unorthodox leocation shall notify the Hobbs
District Cilf.ice of the Commission in writing of the nawe and
location of the well on or betore September 1, 1966.

(2) That ecach well presently drilling Lo or completed in
the Jenkins-Cigco Pool or in the Cisco formation within onc mile
thereof shall, after September 1, 1966, receive an allowable in
the same proportidn to a standard lé0-acre allowable for the pool
as the acreagce —resently dedicated to the well bears to 150 acres,
until Form C-.... . :iicating 160 acres to the well has been filed
with the Commissicn, or until a non-standard unit containing less
than 160 acres h.es been approved.

{(3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner houriag
in Februarys, 1967, ai waich tiwe the operators in the subject wcol
may & W cause why the l€0-acre proportional factor of
- 4,77 assigned to the Jenkins-Cisco Pool should not be retained.
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(4) That Order No. R-2931-A entered by the Commission cn
July 14, 1966, is hereby superseded. »

(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such .urther orders as the Commission may deem neces- .

sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove .
designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

JACK M. CAMPBELL, Chairman
GUYTON B. HAYS, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

SEAL
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DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 27, 1967

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION CCOMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3622:

(Continued from the July 26, 1967 Examiner Hearing)

CASE 3658:

CASE 3659:

CASE 3660:

Application of Ryder Scott Msnagement Company for a waterflood buffer
zone, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the designation of the N/2 NE/4, SW/4 NE/4 of Section 20, Town-
ship 18 South, Range 28 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, as water-
flood buffer zone in the Artesia Pool offsetting its waterflood pro-
ject in Section 21 and Cima Capitan's waterflood project in Section

17 of the same township.

Application of Continental Qil Company for a non-standard gas pro-
ration unit and an unorthodox location, L2a County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a 240-
acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising the NE/4 NW/4, NwW/4
NE/4, and E/2 E/2 of Section 10, Township 20 South, Range 36 East,
Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its
Sanderson B-1 Well No. 2 at a non-standard location 1650 feet from
the North line and 330 feet from the East line of said Section 10.

Application of Continental 0Oil Company for an amendment to Order No.
R-3115, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3115 to substitute its SEMU
Well No. 56 located in Unit I of Section 25, Township 20 South, Range
37 East, Eumont Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, as a water injection
well in its Bumont Hardy Waterflood Project in lisu of SEMU Well No.

55 located in Unit J cof said Section 25.

Application of Tenneco Gil Company for a waterflood project and for
an exception to Rule 104 C-I, McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, ceeks authority to institute a waterflood
project by the injection of water into the Upper Sand of the South
Hospah Upper Sand 0il Pool on its Hospah Lease through five wells
located in Uniis A, B, F, G, and H of Section 12, Township 17 North,
Range S West, McKinley County, New Mexico, and on its Hospah "A"
Lease through one well located in Unit L of said Section 12, Applicant,
further seeks an exception to the well location requirements of Rule

104 C-~I to permit the drilling of more than one well on a 40-acre

tract, said wells being located closer than 660 to each other and with
each 40-acre tract being subject to a single 40-acre allowable. The
above exceptions, for the South Hospah Upper Sand 0il Pool and the
South Hospah Lower Sand 0il Pool, would be applicable to Tenneco's
leases comprising the SE/4 of Section 11 and all of Section 12, Town-

ship 17 South, Range 9 West.
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~CASE 3513: (Reopened)

Docket No. 30-67

Application of Midwest 0Oil Corporation for an amendment to Order

No. R-3179, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-

styled cause, seeks the amendmert of Order No. R-3179 which order
denied 160-acre spacing for the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, and established 80-acre spacing on a temporary basis.
Applicant seeks the reopening of Case 3513 on the basis of new in-
formation not available at the time of the original hearing and the
promulgation of temporary rules for said pool, including a provision

for 160~acre proration units.
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Box 832 Midland, TTexas 9707

September 22, 1967

AIR MAIL

0il Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. Daniel S. Nutter

Gentlemen:

Reference is made to Docket No. 30-67 and specifically
Case No.(3513:bt Examiner's Hearing, September 27, 1967.

This is to advise that Ralph Lowe, as operator, concurs
in the findings of Midwest 0il Corporation's studies of the
Vada Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, and strongly
supports 160 acre spacing and 80 acre allowables for this pool.

Yours very truly,

5i1n;a/ ,;;Zf/ ;27?4>btaL)

James L. Morris
for Ralph Lowe Estate

JLM: jsh
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Scptember 5, 1968 /"/e/b Y Ll

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico j

Subject: Case‘Q&SIS f{eopened on
Vada>Pennsylvanian Pool

Gentlemen:

Regarding the hearing on September «, 1968, to review temporary
field rules for the Vada Pennsylvanian Field, The Superior Oil Company
respectfully requests that the 160 acre spacing be retained and the allow-
able factor of 4,77 be continued.

Bottomhole pressure data on three wells drilled by Superior in the
subject field indicates inat each wcil will drain in excess of 160 acres,
Whereas, original bottomhole pressure in the Bough C reservoir in the
Vada Pennsylvanian Pool was 3575 psi, drill stem test pressures (the
only pressures available) taken during completion of our welle show the
following: On the liutcherson Com No. 1 in C-27-95-34E stabilized shut-
in bottomhole pressure on December 9, 1967, was 2593 psig at a depth of
9855 (-5611). Our Hutcherson "A" Com Nc¢. 1 in B-27-95-34% had a stab-
ilized shut-in bottomhole pressure of 2494 »siu at 9880 (-5639) on April 1,
1968. And our Pruitt Com No. 1l in L.-22-95-34E had a stabilized shut-in
bottomhole pressure of 2352 neic at 9830 {-5573) on Juuc 20, 1508,

The large difference between the original and the above reservoir
pressures, plus the gradual reduction in the above pressures as each suc-
cessive well was drilled at a later date, all illustrate clearly to us that
drainage has occurred to wells developed on 160 acre spacing. We thus
respectfully request that the 160 acre spacing be continued or be made per-
mancin!, whichever the Commission deems advisable.

Attached for your review are results of the drill stem tests taken on
our three wells in the Vada-Pennsyivanian Field.

Very truly yours,

i SUPERIOR OIL COMPANY

o LU

D. 11, Collins, Jz.
DHC/es District Enginecer




MIDDLE LANE PENN POOL

Bough C Zone
Lea County, New Mexico

Midwest Midwest Midwest
Lle State No. 1 State B No. ! Skelly State No. 1
Qil Water Qil Water Qil Water
1962 Oct. 472 2676
Nov. 873 7706
Dec. 444 3699
1789 14,081
1963 Jan. 308 2919
Feb. 1273 12,412
Mar. 811 8348
Apr. 1089 10,389
May 711 7189
June 1482 13,449
Tuly 1097 9873
Aug. 829 746
Sept. 850 8075
Oct. 749 7116
Nov. 870 8265
Dec, 604 5738
10,676 94,519
1964 Jan. 601 5709
Feb. 643 6108
Mar. 900 8550
Apr. 861 8180
May 525 4988
June 547 5197
July 1343 12,757 895 8503
Aug. 1004 954 326 310
Sept. 946 8987 recompleted
Oct. 990 9405 in fough™ A
Nov. 547 5197
Dec. 1573 14,944
10,480 90,978
1965 Jan. 1863 13,702
Feb. 1862 14,586
Mar. 2825 20,744
Apr. 2445 18,122
May 2622 19,006
June 2871 16,354
July 3427 25,194
Aug. 2549 18,564 4204 11,700
Sept. 3005 22,100 4690 14,000
Oct. 3787 27,846 5652 13,150
Nov. 2649 19,448 5335 12,465
Dec. 3213 23,868 4307 10,000
33,118 239,564 24,790 61,315
1966 Jan. 3241 23,868 5206 11,500
Feb. 3351 24,752 3295 7,300
Mar. 4551 33,592 6553 14,500
Apr. 4343 35,880 5740 12,760
May 4417 31,824 6147 13,650
June 4160 8116 5750 12,707
July 4896 9792 6076 12,152
Aug. 5354 8727 6806 12,115
Sept. 5464 8742 7186 7,833
Cct. 5696 9057 7091 7,729
Nov. 5873 9127 6440 6,960
Dec.
51,346 203,477 66,290 119,206




WELL

LANE WOLFCAMP POCL

(Bough "C" Zone)

Lea County, New Mexico

Production History

CUMULATIVE PRODUCTION

QIL WATER

Aztec Oil & Gas -

State LW #1 148,395 151,700

State LW #2 51,339 63,200
Cities Service

State AY #1 39,707 72,235
Humble Oil & Reig.

N. M, State AM #1 71,539 248,374
Sunray DX

N. M, State "F" #1 245,528 9,784 _

N. M. State "F" #2 171,431 911,197 "

5

N. M. State "I" #1 101,820 117,106 |

N. M. State "I" #2 79,362 78,273
Tenneco

Lane Unit #1 119,358 165,431
TOTAL - Nine Wells 1,028,479 1,817,282
AVERAGE 114,275 201,920

JENKINS WOLFCAMP POOL
{(Bough "C" Zone)
Lea County, New Mexico
Production History
"WELL CUMULATIVE PRODUCTION
QOIL WATER

Sun Qil Co.

"McNulty #1 162,477 150,894

Meta Schmidt #1 BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER 7,297 36,020
Trj_ce Production CO. 0"- CQNSERVAT'ON COMM'Sb‘ON

i __)
Hutchenson #1 Gtk 78 EXHIBIT NQ o 55, 531 296,312
Three SE NO._c~ =~ /)C;*)

TOTAL ~ dwme Wells 225,305 483,226
AVERAGE 75,102 161,075




RESERVE ESTIMATE

Vada Lee Pruitt No, 1
Lea County, New Mexico

et T E T e g T

POROSITY 7.4% .
WATER SATURATION 23.0% o
FORMATION VOLUME ACTOR L7 o ,
RECOVERY FACTOR f{estimated) - 35% |
NET PAY o 12

7758 X 0.074 X 0.72
1.7

OIL IN PLACE

243 bbl/acre-ft

243 X 0.35

i

RECOVERABLE CIL

il

85 bbl/acre-ft

1

85X 12

1020 bbl/acre

81,600 bbl/80 acres

163,200 bbl/160 acres

i

—
BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
Oll CONSERVATION commission

. ol EXHIBIT NO,
CASE NO, '




COMPANY & WELL

Sunray #1-F

Sunray #z2-F

Sunray #1l-I

Aztec #1-LW

Tenneco "L.une Unit" #1
Cities Service #l-Ay
Union Pruitt #1-21/-
Sunray State #1-A0
Sunray State #l-AP
Midwest Skelly St. #1
Cactus #1 Atlantic State
Sunray State #1l-"AW"
Enfield #1 Medlin
Midwest #1 Pruitt
Cabot #1 Pruitt

Midwest #2 Pruitt

BHP AND PRODUCTION HISTORY

VADA PENN POOL

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

DATE

'12/10/55

4/9/56
7/5/56
9/1/56
11/22/56
1/28/57
6/1/63
11/11/63
6/26/64
8/3/65
8/22/65
12/7/65
10/8/66
10/18/66
1/27/67
4/6/67

LOCATION
S-T-R

1-10~-33
1-10~-33
36-9~33
2-10--33
1-10--33
1-10~-33
21-9-34
16~-10-34
17~10~-34
10~10-33
32~9~-34
20-10-34
28~9~34
20-9~34
20~9-34
17-9-34

R A IR TR =
CCASE NOQ.___ o = :
_ G UMUEATIVE
OIL PRODUCTION
BHP @ ~5500' , BBL.
3,623

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ

CIL CONEERVATIT

i

18,778
39,045
59,788
116,105
165,129
1,026,303
1,028,901
1,068, 366
H”qu~bow
1,184,943
1,222,856
1,381,643
1,413,760
1,495,993

1,593,310




R

COMPANY & WELL

Midwest #1-A Pruitt
Midwest #2-A Pruitt
Midwest I #1 (Humble AM #1)
Ralph Lowe D #1

C. B. Reed #1

BTA Vada A #1

Midwest State J #1
Midwest State K #l

BTA Lane A #1

BTA Vada B #2

Midwest Skelly St. #2
BTA vada C #3

BTA Anderson A #l
Midwest #1-C Pruitt
BTA Max #1

BTA Lane C #4

Superior Hutcherson #l1
BTA Vada D #4

BTA Price A #1

Midwest State L #1

DATE

5/28/67
1/24/67
7/29/67

8/10/67

8/10/67
10/7/67
10/14/67
10/21/67
l0/21/67
11/13/67
11/15/67
11/26/67
12/6/67
12/10/67
12/1)./67
12/14/67
12/20/67
12/26/67
1/16/68
1/18/68

LOCATION
S-T-R

17-9-34
17-9-34
11-10-32
16-9-34
3-10-33
21-9-34
11~10~33
2-10-33
21-9-34
20~9-34
10~-10-33
21-9-34
6~10~34
20-19-34
30-9-34
6~10-34
27-9-34
28-9-34
15-9-34
2-10-33

BHP @ -5500'

2,514
2,834
2,831
2,750
2,960
2,764
2,144
2,698
2,915
2,567
1,732
2,624
2,821
2,355
3,035
2,868
2,818
2,693
2,861
2,662

CUMULATIVE

OIL PRODUCTION

BB...

1,638,000

1,739,675

1,770,000
1,770,000
1,884,677
1,930,000
1,940,000
1,940,000
2,010,000
2,010,000
2,060,000
2,070,000
2,080,000
2,080,000
2,090,000
2,110,000

2,170,000




T CUMULATIVE
LOCATION ] OIL PRODUCTION

COMPANY & WELL __DATE S-T-R BHP @ -5500" BBL.
BTA Lane C #5 1/28/68 6-10-34 2,908 2,300,185
BTA Anderson A #3 . 1/28/68 6-10-34 2,874 2,300,185
BTA Max #2 1/28/686 | 30-9-34 2,918 2,300,185
Del Apache Vada State #1 1/30/68 16~9-34 2,792 2,300,185
Trobaugh Wood #1 2/4/68 29-9~34 2,687 2,320,000
BTA Erfield #1 3/6/68 28-9-34 2,534 2,447,167
BTA Hanson #1 3/7/68 1-10-33 2,419 2,452,000
Midwest State K #2 3/9/68 2-10-33 . 2,797 2,462,000
Midwest State L #2 3/17/68 2-10~33 2,706 2,480,000
Midwest Hutcherson #1 3/13/68 9-9-34 2,678 ..
Midwest Howard Cook #] 3/17/68 31-9~34 2,766 2,480,000 )
BTA Somico #1 3/18/68 20-10-34 2,389 2,490,000
Trobaugh Wood #2 3/20/68 29-9-34 2,643
BTA Newkirk #1l 3/22/68 29-9~34 2,616 2,560,000
BTA Watson #1 3/24/68 9-9-34 2,877 2,570,000
Southland Royalty #2 vada-State 4/29/68 32-9-34 2,916 2,850,194
Union Pruitt # 1-21 5/7/68 21-9-34 . 2,540 2,850,000
BTA Somico #2 5/17/68 20-10-34 2,447 3,000,000
Southland Royalty #3 vada-State 5/20/68 32-9-34 3,008 3,030,000
BTA Mar #2 5/27/68 5-10-34 2,470 3,100,000




COMPANY & WELL

Midwest #2 Tankersley
Southland Royalty #4 vada-State
Midwest D. V. Cook #2

Union Newman-Federal #1

DATE
6/2/68
8/5/68

8/23/68
8/24/68

LCCATION

S-T-R

30-9-34
32-9-34
31-10-34

29-9~34

BHP @ -5500"

2,665
2,562
2,257

2,267

CUMULATIVE
OIL PRCDUCTION

BBL.

3,150,000
3,750,000
3,950,000

3,960,000




WELL DATA

Vada Lee Pruitt No. |
Vada Penn Poo]
LEA COUNTY, NEwW MEXICO

LOCATION:
COMPLE’TION DATA: September 28, 1966
T—=22AYN DATA:

PRODUC‘ING PORMATION: Bough v

PERFORATIONS: 9792-9809
===l IONS:

COMPLETION TEST: Pumpeq 234 BO & 567 BW in 24 hours - GOR 1130
———==LUN TEST
BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE: 3113 at 9796 on 10~-2-566

PERMEABILITY: 58 md, (from drill stem test dnalysig)
—==CLABILITY
P, 1., : 2.59

. .




ECONOMICS

Vada Pennsylvanian Pool
Lea County, New Mexico

GROSS INCOME $2.87/bbl
WORKING INTEREST INCOME ({87.50%) 2.51/bbl.
OPERATING COSTS AND TAXES 0.50/bbl,
NET WORKING INTEREST INCOME 2.01/bbl.
80 ACRES 160 ACRES

ESTIMATED RECOVERY 81,600 bbl. 163,200 bbl,
TOTAL NET INCOME $164,000 $328,000
DEVELOPMENT PER WELL $175,000 $175,000

NET PROFIT PER WELL ($11,000) $153,000
RATIO OF INCOME TO INVESTMENT 0.94 1.87

Vo= " EXH

C/CASE NO. =0 -

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
Ol CONSERVATION COMMISSION
) BITNO. __ &

I8
&




BEFORE THE

Santa Fe, New Mexico
September 4, 1968

EXAMINER HEARING

4
)
z
z
o
= iy
- z »
.3 %
. R St 5 z
U - X
S T
e g g IN THE MATTER OF:
= § 8
. £ z Case 3513 being reopened pursuant
= ¥ 2 to the provisions of Order No.
= 5 3 R-3179~A, which Order established
= g 8 160~acre spacing units and a
5 8 160-acre proportional factor of
D . 4.77 for allowable purposes for the
= 5 & Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County,
‘= é 3 New Mexico, for a period of one year,
E 5 ¢
S 1 y
S
= Z 3 :
. = % ¥ BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz
o i 12 ; i
123 g £ Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Case 3513

(Reopened)




MR. UTZ: Case 3513.

MR. HATCH: Case 3513, reopened. In the matter of
Case Number 3513 bcing reopened pursuant to the vrovisions of
Order Number R-3179~A, which Order esztablished l60-acre
spacing units and a l160-acre proportional factor of 4.77 for
allowable purposes for the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, for a period of one vear.

MR, MORRIS: Mr., Examiner, I am Richard Morris of
Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, Hannahs and Morris, Santa Fe,
appearing for Midwest 0Oil Corporation which was the Applicant
for the original rules and for the rules that are now in effect
in this pool. We will have two witnesses to present evidencs
in this case.

MR. UTZ: A1l right, sir. Are there any other
appearances in this casge?

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Jason Kellahin
of Xellahin and Fo:, Santa Fe, appearing for BTA.. We will have
one witness.

MR. JACOBS: 1If the Commission please, Ronald Jacobs
representing Skelly 0il Company. We have no testimony or

evidence we will supnort,

MR. WHITE: If the Examiner please, Charles White of

Santa Fe, New Mexico, appearing on bhehalf of Tenneco. We have




no witnesses but will make a statement.

MR, JORDAN: J. B. Jordan, Union Cil Company of
California, Roswell. We will have a statement at the end of the
testimonv.

MR. MILLER: Gilbert E, Miller, Union Texas Petroleum,
Midland, Texas. We have a statement at the end of the testimony.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other appearances? You may
bring vour witnesses forward and have them sworn, please.

MR, MORRIS: 1I'll ask Mr., Rlackwell and Mr. Pulte,
both, to stand and be sworn, please.

MR, UTZ: I believe you had a witness. Do you want
to let him stand and be sworn at the same time?

MR. KELLAHIN: Robert Halvorsen,

{(Witnesses sworn.)

MR, UTZ: You may proceed.

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, at the offset, I'll ask
the Examiner to take notice of the record in the following
cases: 3513, referring to the hearing that was held in
January of 1967; that was the original hearing for rules in
this pool as a result of which 80-acre rules were adopted.

That case was reopened at the request of Midwest 0il Corporation
in September of 1967, again, Case 3513, as a result of which

the present rules for the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool were adopted.




4
Case 3708, which came to hearing in January of 1968 upon the
applicatiorn of BTA to extend the operation of the Vada-
Pennsvylvanian rules, or rather, to extend the horizontal limits
of the Vada~Pennsylvanian pool, and a corresponding extension
of the rules to cover that additional acreage.

I'd ask that the Examiner take notice of the record
in those three hearings.

MR. UT'Z: The Examiner will so do.

RICHARD BLACKWELL

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined

and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

O Mr. Blackwell, please state your name, by whom you

are employed, where vou are loncated?

A Richard Blackwell. I'm employed by Midwest 0il

Corporation in Midland, Texas.

0 What is your wosition with Midwest?
A I'm a geologist.
0 Would you bhrieflv state to the Examiner your

education and experience in the petroleum industry?
A I have a B. S. Degree in geology from the University

of Oklahoma, received in 1956; and I have approximately thirteen
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years experience in expleoration and geology with two companies,
Sinclair 0il and Gas Company and Midwest 0il Corroration, all
of which has been in Midland, Texas, and it encompassed all of
the Permian Rasin in southeastern New Mexico.
0 And are you familiar with the geology in the Vada-
Pennsylvanian Pool?
A Yes, I am.
MR. MORRIS: Are the witness's qualifications acceptable?
MR. UTZ: Yeos, they are.
MR. MORRIS: May I ask the Examiner to mark that as
Exhibit 1,
MR. UTZ: How many exhibits do you have, Dick?
MR. MORRIS: Just one from this witness and one
from our next witness.
MR, UTZ: Do vou want to mark the exhibit?
MR. MORRIS: You might as well mark that while vou're

at it here. That's Number 2.

{(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
Numbers 1 and 2 were marked for
identification.)

O Mr. Blackwell, pnlease refer to what's been marked

Exhibit Number 1 in this case, state what that is and what it

shows.

A Exhibit NMumber 1 is a structure map contoured on too
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of the Bough-C line which is the payv in the Vada pool area.
We wish to shosy by this structure map that this is indicated
to be a utypical stratigravhic trap with an up-dip limit,

limited by low permeability.

We intend to show with this that there is a continuity

of reservoir throughout the trend through the Vada pool here.

0 The Vada pool is outlined in red on this map?
A The Vada pool is outlined in red on this maob.
0 In vour opinion, Mr. Blackwell, does this exhibit

accurately vnortray the structure of the Bough-C Formation through
this pool?

A Yes, it does.

0 Do vou have anvthing further vou wish to add to vour
testimony with respect to this exhibit?

A Only the fact that on one of these maps, we have an
area outlined in green. This is an area that encompasses a
map of Exhibit 2, I believe it is, which is a larger scale
than this map. But other than what T stated, as far as the

structure, that's about all.

0 Was this exhibit prepared by vou or under vyour
direction?
A It was prepared by me.

MR. MORRTIS: We offer Midwest Fxhibit Number 1 in



this case.

MR. UTZ: Without objection, Midwest Exhibit Number 1

will be entered into the record in this case.

{Whereupon, Apnlicant's Exhibit
Numher 1 was admitted in evidence.)

MR. MORRIS: That's all I have from this witness.
Mr. Pulte will testify with resmect to some of the engineering
aspects in this matter.

MR. UT%: Now, all this map purports to show is the
contour of the top of the Bough-C?

MR. BLACKWELL: That is correct.

MR. UT7: It has nothing to do with permeability?

MR. BLACKWELL: No. Strictly structure on top of
the Bough—-C which tends to show that there is no indication of
any sort of structural separation along this trend.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other guestions? The witness
may be excused.

MR, MORRIS: Mr., Pulte.

JOHN PULTE
called as a witness, having been previously duly sworn, was
exanined and testified as follows:
DEfECT EXAMINA?EQﬁ

BY MR, MORRIS:

0 Mr. Pulte, nlease state vour name, by whom you are




emploved and in what capacity.

A

A

0D
or one of
record?

A

0
2 in this

A

John Pulte with Midwest 0il Corporation in Midland,
MR. UTZ: Would you smell your name, please?
MR. PULTE: P-u-l-t-e,
How are you emploved with Midwest?
As a petroleum engineer.
f

Have vou previously cualified hefore the Commission

its Examiners and had vyour qualifications accepted of

Yes, I have,

Please refer to what has heen marked as Exhibit Number
case and state, first, just what that exhibit is.

This is the bottom hole nressure information map.

It shows the --

0

Excuse me, now, Does the aerial extent of this map

coincide with the green outline that is on Exhibit Number 1 in

this case?

a

Q

A

Yes, it does.
Will you state what this exhibit shows?

Okay. This map shows the decreasing trend in reservoir

pressure as development takes place and is presented as evidence

of reservoir communication and the ability of the well to drain

at least 160 acres. All pressures are corrected to a subsea

datum of minus 5500 and thev're either drillstem test pressures
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or conventional botton hole pressures taken at the time of
drilling or completion.

Two periods of development are noted. The first,
during the middle '50s in the 0ld Lane Pool, and the second
beginning with the discovery of the Vada-Penn Pool in October,
1966. The wells showing pressures and dates of completion,
colored in green, are included in the first period, and the
Vada-Penn discovery well is also colored in green for reference.

The Lane Pool wells were all completed during the
period, December, '55 to January, '57, and the last well was
plugged in 1965. Cumulative production is 1,200,000 barrels of
oil and an unknown volume of water. During this period, three

dry holes which were later re-entered and recompleted were

o/
-

drilled in Section 21, 28 and 32, Township 9, Range 33,

As each well was drilled, a lower pressure was measured:
3428 psi in Lhe Union Pruitt in June of 1963:; 3233 psi in the
Cactus Atlantic State in March, 1955; and 2961 in the Infield
well in October, 1966, which demonstrates pressure communication
and the effect of fluid withdrawal from the Lane Pool area. Even
wells in the Jenkins Pool arppear to be affected from this
withdrawal.

The first well drilled in May of 1963 measured a

pressure of 3409, The second period of development begins with
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Y well in october of

1 discover

the arilling of the yada-tenn POD
itt sumber 1/ in gection 29, Thirty—?our.
and as

£ 3113 psi at the time:

the Midwest Pru

1966,
Reservoir pressure was measured a
pressures decreased.

e more or less
ere the

drilling proqressed,

Development

in this area rook plac
1v with development in the L.ane pool ared wh
es occurred,

simultaneous
67 is shown in

n of decreasinq pressur

same patter
o] throudh 19

of drillin
eviously~

The sequence
By the rime the nr

each ared py the circled red punbers.
v nholes were re—entered and completed, a severe
ed initially.

that neasur
o the Union P

mentioned dr
ressure occurred from
ruitt

decrease in P
est well t

at the rime of completion, the near
well was one—half nile away and the nearest well to the Infield
well, for all practical purnoses, was @ mile away-

The BTA sjooker 1-A was actuallv closer, put was
cdmpleted only 15 days prior tO the time the infield .;ell was
completed.

in conclusion, with @& few exceptions, pottom hole
pressures do jndicate reservoir continuity and communication
st 160 acres.
r the

1 believe you stated your conclusion a
what is your opinion ag to the size

or emphasis,
e efficientl

put just £

end,
£ that can b

of spacind uni

by one well in this pool?




Yes

’

it jig Correet,
of decreasinq bottom hole Press

e picture
Ures,
Q

A
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cost that is involved in water disposal in this field. Do
1g like to make with respect to what

e any comments you

you hav
Midwest's costs of water disposal were?

A ves., We have made estimates. cost estimates, of
installing a disposal system and it will cost us from ten to

ispose of produced water.

$12,000.00 per producinq well to d

d of time is that figured?

0 over what peric
A over a five-year period.
0 in your opinion, Mr. Pulte, do the costs and expenses

of overation in this pool justify development On anything less

than 160 acre spacing?
A No, it does not. e could not develop on less than

160 acres.
Q What is your recommendation to the comnmission as to

pect to the rules that

the action that it should take wvith res
are presently in effect in the Vada—?cnnsylvanian Pool?
e made permanent for

A We recommend that the rules b

160-acre spacing and 80-acre allowable, 4.77 factor.

rhat the present rules bhe made

Q in other words,
permanent?
A right.

0 wWwas Fxhibit Number 2 prevared by vou?

A Yes, it was.
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questioning the nomenclature of the Vada rools in reference

to this statement, are vou?

A No.
Q vyou're just trying to show a lot cf drainadge.
A rRight. Possible.

Mp. UrZ: Are there any other questions of the

witness? You may be excused.
MR, KELLAHIN: Would vou mark those, vlease?

{(Whereupon, BTA Exhibits Nunhers
1 through 7, inclusive, were marked
for identification.)

R. L. HALVORSEN

called as a witness, having been previously duly sworn, Wwas

examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN:

Q Would you state your name, please?

A R. L. Halvorsen.

Q By whom are you emploved, Mr. Halvorsen?

A BTA 0il Producers.

0 What is your position?

A chief Engineer and General Manager.

0 Have you testified before the 0il Conservation

commission and made your qualifications as an engineer & matter




of record?

A Yes.

MR. XELLAHIN: Are the witness's qualifications
acceptable?
MR, UTZ: Yes, sir.

0 Mr., Halvorsen, are you familiar with the case in 3513
now being heard before this Commission?

A Yes, sir, I am.

e Did you testify in the previous case, Number 3708, on
January 10th, 19682

A Yes, sir, I did,

0 Now, referring to what has been marked as BTA's Exhibit
Number 1, would you idenéify that exhibit, please?

A Exhibit Number 1 is a land plat showing the outline
of the present limits of the Vada-Penn Pool, and on this plat,
it's designated, the various old field names that have been now
included within the Vada field limits, mainly, the Tane Field
and the Simanolo Field and the Vada.

0 Now, that includes areas that vou testified as to in
Case Number 3708, does it not?

A Yes, sir, it does.

Q Does that include the additions that were made to the

vada Pool in the hearing held in August?
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A Yes, sir.
Q That 1S, the pool, as of geptember the 1lst, then,

ie that correct?

That's correct.
S BTA'S Exhibit

-
0 Now, referring to what has been marked 3
Number 2. would you jdentify that exhibit?
A Exhibit Number 2 is a tabulation of the producticn,
ncluded within this area-

of the pough-C production from wells 1
1t's rabulated by fields as 1isted in the 0il Conservation
commission records and is totalled and it shows the cumulative
oil production bv months from this area.
0 Now, does that include the area presently included

4

in what has bheen defined as the Vada Pool?

A ves, sir: it does.
Q referrind to what has peen marked as RTA'S Exhibit
that exhibit?

you jdentify
n of initial re

Number 3, would
tabulatio servoir

it Number 3

18 &

A rxhib
at the time the

pressures and aoproximate accumulated oil
re was measured for puerous wells within the

reservoir pressy
present 1imits of the yada—-Penn pool.
0 Now, have you prepared two exhibits using the pasic
information on Exhibits 2 and 3 tO show cumulative oil produc-
re and cumulative 0il pressure

tion versus hottom hole pressu
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versus time?

A Yes, sir, I have.

0 Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibhit
Number 4, would you identifyv that exhihit?

A Exhibit Numbher 4 is a nlot of reservoir pressure
versus cumulative o0il production. This plot shows a color code
for pressures measured in the various original field designa-
tions. For example, the Lane area is colored in vellow, and
the Vada area in green and the Simanola area in red. I've also
indicated in circles on these plots, additicnal code numbers
that I will discuss to show that wells are capable of draining
in excess of 160 acres.

0 Now, referring to the numbers that you have shown

in circles, what is the significance of those numbers?

A These numbers indicate what, in mv opinion, are keay
wells to show the drainage affects in this field area. For
example, the pressure point indicated by the Number 1 refers
back to Exhibit 3 as the Sunray Number 1-F, completed in
December, 1955, having a bottom hole pressure of 3623 pounds.
This was the first completion in this Vada-Penn area. It's
designated as being in the old Lane Pool area which it was

classified at that time.

This is an indication of what virgin reservoir pressure
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should be in the Bough-C Formation at this minus 5500 datum.
The pressure point marked by Number 2 is the Union Pruitt Number
1-21, That's situated in Section 21 of Nine, Thirty-Four,
completed as a dry hole in June, 1963, and its pressure recorded
by drillstem test of that well was 3454 pounds.

At that time, a total of 1,260,303 barrels had
been produced from the outlined area.

MR, UTZ: Where is that well located on your listing,
again?

THE WITNFESS: That's on the first page. It's
approximately midway down the page. It's the seventh well
down the page. |

MR. UTZ: 3454, you say?

THE WITNESS: That is correct.

MR, UTZ: Sectltion 21, % Scuth, 324 Rast?
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
0 Now, you said that there had been cumulative production

prior to the time that well was drilleqd, is that correct?

A Yes, sir, that's correct. BAll of this production

came from the Lane field area,

Q And at what distance from this subject well?
A Approximately three, three and a half miles.
0 Now, does that indicate that that well had been
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subjected to dr-ainage, in vour opinion?

A Yes, sir, it does.

0 Now, you say that well was completed as a dry hole.
Was it later recompleted?

A Yes, sir, it was. If you'll refer to pressure point
Number 11 on my graph, this well was re-entered in May of 1968
by Union 0il Company and they have calculated hottom hole
pressure, at that time, to be 2540 pounds. This represents a
914 pound pressure drop with absolutely no production from
the well bore.

This pressure could have been drawn down only by
surrounding wells and the spacing pattern in the vicinity of
this Union Pruitt Numbher 1-21 is 160 acres per well,

9] Does that indicate, in your opinion, that one well
will actually drain in excess of 160 acres?

A Yes, sir, it does.

Q Now, do you have some other dry holes that were
drilled in the area?

A Yes, sir. We have two additional wells that were
originally completed as dry holes and have since been
re—entered and completed as producers. The next one I wish to
discuss is identified as Item 4 on the pressure chart, and

Number 4 is the Cactus Atlantic State Well Number 1 situated
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in Section 32, Nine, Thirty-Four.

This well was re-entered by Southland PRoyalty and
completed as a producer. Let me back up. At the time that
was drilled, drillstem test indicated the reservoir pressure
to be 3161 pounds. It was re~entered hv Southland Rovalty
as their Number 3 Vada State in May of 1968. At that time,
they measurced a bottom hole pressure of 3008 vbounds indicating
153 pound drawdown with no production from the well.

MR. UTZ: What was vour initial pressure on that
well?

THE WITNESS: 3161 pounds.

MR. UT%: Okav.

A The third so-called dry hole has been re-entered and
made a producer and is indicated as Number 5 on my nressure
plot. It was the Infield Number 1 Midland compnleted as a dry
hole in October of 1966. Bottnm hole pressure -

MR. UTZ: Where is that located?

THE WITNESS: That's in Section 28, Nine, Thirty-four.

MR, UTZ: Well Numher what?

THE WITNESS: Well Number 1. It's vresently called
BTA Infield Number 1.

MR, UTZ: Okav.

A Bottom hole pressure measured, at that time, was




22

2932 pounds. BTA re-entered that well in March of 1968 and we
measured a bottom hole pressure of 2534 pounds. This indicates
a drawdown of 398 pounds with abhsoclutelv no nroduction from

the well.

0 Now, just as a general nroposition and referring to
your Exhibit Number 4, does the exhibit, as a whole, indicate
that there has been a uniform pressure decline indicating
drainage over a large area?

A Yes, it does. I might go further and say that if
you follow the color ccdes, for example, the yellow colored
dots there, you'll notice that each ~- this would pertain to
the wells drilled and completed in the vicinity of ihe old
Lane Pool shows that each of the nressures recorded, with
slight variation, is less than original pressure.

Q Now, are each of those pressure points, other than
leg that were re-entered, virgin pressures in the
well, in particular well bores?

o Thegs Are initial nressures measured in the well
before any hydrocarbon or water withdrawals. I might add, also,
that this is also obvious for wells in the Simanola area; the
wells colored in red.

You'll note Point Number 3 heing Sunray's State

Number 1 A-0 situated in Section 16 of Ten, Thirtyv-four,
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measured 3300 pounds in November of 1963, Pressure Point

Number 10 is BTA's Somice Numbher 1, completed in March of 1968.
This is situated in Section 20, Ten, Thirty-four, and it recorded
a pressure of 2389 pounds, and it was situated, at that time,
approximately one-half mile from the nearest production in the
Simanola Field which, in that area, alsoc shows that greater than
160 acre drainage is taking place.

4] Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit
Number 5, would vou identify and discuss that exhibit?

A Exhibit NMumber 5 is a plot of pressure versus time.
It shows the same pressure ovoints plotted versus time as
the field was developed, It shows, essentially, the same
characteristic that pressure is declining with time as it is
with cumulative withdrawals.

Q Now, the wells marked with the triangles are the
holes which were completed as dry and then re-entered and
completed for production, is that correct?

A That is correct.

Q And the numbers are the same as those on Exhibit
Number 47?

A That is correct.

0 Now, at the time of the hearing in June of 1968,

did you prepare some reservoir data?
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A Yes, 1 did.

0 Have vou found any reason to change any of that

data, Mr. Halvorsen?
A No, sir, we have not.
Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit Number 6,

is that an exhibit that was offered at the hearing in January

of 19687
A Yes, it was.
0 And that gives the reservoir data, to the best of

vour information, --

A That is correct.
Q -— to this nool?
A This 1s average reservoir data for the area in question,

and it was discussed in detail at the January 10 hearing.

Q Now, referring to what nas been marked as Exhibit
Number 7, would you identify that exhibit?

A Exhibit Number 7 is a tabulation of the economics
for drilling, comparing 80-acre economics versus l60-acre
development. The 80-acrec economics show very little, if any,
profit, a 1L.07 return on investment; whereas, the l60-acre
spacing will permit a 2,15 ratio of income to investment.

0 Now, that Exhibit Number 7 is the same information

you offered in Case 3708 in January of 19687
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A Yes, sir, it is.

0 Has there anything occurred which would change your

economics in this Vada area?

A The only modification that I would make to these
economics would be to allow additional operating and develop-
ment expense for disposal of water.

0 Now, this new ool does make large volumes of water,

does it not?

A It does.

0 And that's reflected on one of your exhibits.

A Yes, Exhibit Number 2.

Q Exhibit Number 2. What disvposition is being made of

this water?

A This water, a portion of it, is being collected by

commercial water disposal companies for subsurface disposal.

intc pits, ub plans are being developed

A portion is now gcipq
to dispose of.this water underground.

Iave you any cosi figures on what this water disposal

b®’

will run?

A BTA estimates that it will cost approximately $10,000.00

per well over the life of the well to dispose of water.

Q Now, that would then adversely affect your economics

as shown on Exhibit Numbey 772
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A Yes, it would, slightly.
0 Were Exhibits 1 through 7 prepared by yvou or under
your supervision?
A Under my supervision, ves.
MR, KELLAHIN: At this time, I offer into evidence
Exhibits 1 through 7.
MR. UTZ: Without cobhjection, Exhibits 1 through 7

will be entered in the record in this case.
{Whereupon, BTA's Exhibits Numbers
1 through 7, inclusive, were
admitted in evidence.)

0 (By Mr. Kellahin)}) Mr. Halvorsen, vou heard testimony
offered by Midwest with regard to the geology in the Vada
area, Are you in agreement with that?

A Yes, sir. Essentially, the geology as presented by
Midwest agrees very well with our interpretation of the
structure.

Q And does it agree with the cmss section which vou
offered in Caseé Numher 37435 in January of 19687

A Yes, sir, that still applies.

0 What recommendation do you make as to the adoption
of pool rules for the Vada~Pennsvylvanian Pool?

A I recommend that the present l60-acre spacing rules

be made permanent and that the 4.77 allowable factor be retained.
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0 Now, the 4.77 allowable factor, is that the factor

for 80-acre spacing? Is that correct?
A That's correct. |
Q For what reason do vou recommend an 80-acre allowable |
for 1l60-acre spacing? ]
A As we've discussed in previous hearings, this is 1
approximately the maximum oil production we can make from
these wells using equivalent that will fit our economics,
installation of larger pumping equipment, larger sized casing,
et cetera. Could permit us to produce more oil, but we don't
think that's feasible. We're very content with the 80-acre
allowable.
0 Now, in your orinion, will one well efficiently
and econcmically drain and develop 160-acres in the Vada Pool?

A Yes, a minimum of 160 acres,

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have an dirsct {aimination.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

0 Mr. Halvorsen, referring to Exhibit Number 6, I note

there's no permeability information on there. Do you have any

available?

A No, sir, I do not. We have ro cores and none made

available to me.
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0 No cores in the Vada?

A 1 have n~t seen any. I don't know of any core data
available. The only well we attempted to core was a dry hole.
I believe Midwest had a similar experience.

0 You wouldn't want to use that, though.

A No. There is a dry hole by virtue of heing ~- the pay

being dense in that area. This occurs in this area.

0 Referring to Exhibit Number 7, where you show an
operating cost attached as 50 cents a barrel, do you have an
estimate how much higher that will be on a rer harrel basis

due to water disposal?

A Approximately five cents.
Q A nickél a barrel?
A Yes, sir, There's initial expense, also, but it

will be approximately five cents.

o Practically all the wells drilled in this pcol are
actually drilled on 160 acre pattern, were they not?

A Yes, sir, they were.

0 And in varticular, the three examples you gave
where you had a substantial drop in pressure and no production
from the well bore, were drilled on at least 160 acre
spacing.

A Yes, sir.
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MR. UTZ: Are there any other questions of the
witness? The witness may he excused. Is that all yvou have,
Mr. Kellahin?

MR. KELLAHIM: That's all I have, Mr. Utz. I was
advised this morning that Sun 0il Company would send a telegram
which has probably not vet been received, and would state that
we have no objection to the Examiner giving the same considera-
tion to that telegram as to other like communications.

MR, UTZ: Other telegrams?

MR, XELLAHIN: Yes, sir.

MR, UTZ: Any statements in this case?

MR. WHITE: Tenneco 0Oil Companyv supports Midwest and
BTA and we resvectfully urqge the Commission to adopt the
special pool rules.

MR, JACOBS: Myr. Examiner, Ronald Jacobs for Skelly
——————— Skelly 0il Comnanv, likewise, supnorts the
Commission to adopt, as pelmainen the nracent temporary
rules including the 4.77 factor for this, for the allowable.
It appears to us that this is somewhere in the vicinity of the
wells MER, the fields MER, if each well would produce that.

We feel that evidence has demonstrated that one

well will adecuately, efficientlv and economically drain at

least 160 acres.
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MR. UTZ: You mean, its ojl and water, MER?

MR, JACOBS: Yes.

MR. JORDAN: Mr. Examiner, J. B. Jordan, Union 0il
Company of California, Roswell, and I have a letter from our
engineering department in 'idland. 1It's addressed to the
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission, State Land Office,
Santa Fe, New Mexico. Attention: Mr. D. §. Nutter. In regards
to the Vada-Penn Pool rules be reviewed in Case 3513, reopened,
Order Number R-3179-A. Gentlemen: Union 0il Company of
California is in support of estabhlishment of vermanent l60-acre
spacing units and l160-acre proporticnal factor of 4.77 for
allowable purroses in the Vada-Pennsvlivanian Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico.

We believe that the established spacing unit of
160 acres can be efficiently and economically drained and
developed by one well. We further believe that utilization
of permanent field rules as above-described will protect
correlative rights and prevent economic waste caused by the
drilling of unnecessary wells.

It's signed, H. R, Willis, District Engineer.

MR. UTZ: Thank vou. M™Mr, Miller, do you have a

statement?

MR, MILLER: Mr, Ixaminer, Union Texas Petroleum
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has reviewed the presentation and they also recommend that
the 160-acre prooortional, 160-acre spacing units and 160-acre
proportional factor of 4.77 for allowable purposes be
established as permanent rules-

MR, UTZ: That was an 80-acre prooortional factor,
4.77, 1 pelieve.

aye there any other further statements?

MR. HATCH: The commission has received communications
from cabot Corporation, Ralph LowWe Fstate, Delaware apache.

and Allen X. probaugh in gupprort of the Applicant in this

case.

MR. UTZ: No further statements, the case will be

taken under advisement. we'll take a ten minute recess.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss.
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, CHARLOTTE MACIAS, Notary Public in and for the County
of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that
the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported bv me;
and that the same is a true and correct record of the said
proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and abilitv.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 2nd day of October, 1968,
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= ““Notary Public

My Commission Expires:
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MR, UTZ: Case 3513.
MR. HATCH: Application of Midwest Oil Corporation
for an amendment to Order No. R-3179, Lea County, New Mexico.
MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner I am Dick Morris of
Montgomery, Federici and Andrews, Santa Fe, appearing for the
applicant, Midwest 0Oil Corporation. We will have two
witnesses, Mr. Don Davis and Mr. Bill Baker. I ask that they
boti: stand and be sworn at this time.
{Witnesses sworn)
{Applicant's Exhibits marked
for identification 1 through
6-R)
MR. MORRIS: Mr., Examiner, this applicatior concerns
Order No. R-3179 dated January 18, 1967, a copy of which I
will furnish you for your information. That order was entered
upon the application of Midwest 0il Corporation seeking l6C-acre
0il proration units following the initial discovery in the
Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool. At that time the Commission felt
that the evidence presented was insufficient to justify l60-acre
spacing so that the redquest was denied and the Commission
established 80-acre spacing in the field and provided that
at the end of the year, that would have been January, 1968, the

Applicant or any other interested party can come in and show

what the spacing should be in the pool.




As our evidence will show, the pool has developed,
I think, more rapidly than anyone could have foreseen, and we
now have evidence to present that we believe will show that
one well can efficiently and economically drain a proration
unit of 160-acres.
We'll have two witnesses, Mr. Davis, a Geologist,
just with respect to one exhibit, and Mr. Baker will present the

application from the engineering standpoint.

DONALD WILLIAM DAVIS, called as a witness,

having been first duly sworn, was examined and testified as

follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

Q Mr. Davis, will you please state your name, where
you reside, by whom you are employed, and in what capacity?

A I am Donald William Davis. I am employed by Midwest

0il Corporation as a geologist in it's Midland, Texas District

Office in Midland, Texas.

o) Will you please state to the examiner your education
and experience in the petroleum industry?

A I graduated from the University of Oklahoma in 1950,
with a Bachelor of Science Deqree in Geoloqy. I have had

approximately fifteen years of experience in subsurface geology,
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has been marked as Exhibit 1-R in this case? By way of
explanation, we have marked all of our exhibits with an "R"
because this is a reopened case, so as to avoid confusion.
And will you explain what that exhibit shows?

A Exhibit 1 contains two parts, a stratigraphic log
cross-section and a structure contour map, contoured on top
of the Bough C, which is the producing zone in the field. The
map also, of course, shows the present stage of development of
the field. 1It's noted that we have or there are seven completed
0il wells in the field. There are two different locatiocns,
one BTA in the southwest quarter of Section 21, and one in the
northeast gquarter of Section 19 by Mr. Reed. I bhelieve that
the BTA Vada is still drilling. Mr. Reed's well has run
casing and appears to be unsuccessful in completion of the
well from the Bough C at this time.

The structure map itself shows a structural nosing
over the produciive area. We feel at this time, however, that
the primary trapping mechanism of the field is a porosity
pinch-out vp-3dip. Wwe feel that this evidenced by the performance
of our No. Pruitt, and, also Mr. Reed's Ainsworth Well in
Section 19.

We feel that there is definitely additional

development drilling, and that the structure may or may not,



probably not, is probably not critical to the development of
the reservoir. As far as we know there are no other producing
zones in the field, to date, and apparently we have no
indication that any zones might produce.

The cross-section shows the correlation of the
Bough C, which is the preoducing zone, and other beds in the
vicinity of the Bough C. I think the cross-section clearly
demonstrates that all wells which are shown on the cross-
section, all producing wells in the field are producing from
the same reservoir. The perforations are, of course, shown
in red, the producing perforations of each well.

0 Which well was the initial well in the field?

A The discovery well was the Midwest No. 1 Vada-
Pruitt.

0 That's the second well from the left on the cross-
section?

A Correct.

Q Are the completion dates for the wells shown at the

bottom of each of these logs on the cross-section?

A Yes. At the bottom we have shown the total depth of
the well, the initial potential, both o0il and water, the

completion date of the well,

Q Just counting the wells it appears that Midwest is




the operator of four of the seven producing wells in the field
at this time.

A Yes, Sir. That's correct.

Q Adjacent to the log on the cross-section, do you
have shown all of the drillstem test information that is

available in this Pool?

A We have shown all the drillstem test information theat
were valid tests. The missyruns, which were largely due to

packer failures, packer seat failures, are not shown as they

added no information.

Q Is there anything further you wish to add to your

testimony concerning this Exhibit, Mr. pavis?

A I guess not.

Q was this Exhibit prepared by you OX under your
direction?

A It was prepared under my supervision. The contouring
is mine.

MR. MORRIS: we offer Exhibit 1-R into evidence,
My. Examiner.
MR. UTZ: We have an objection? Exhibit 1-R will

pe added into the record of this Case.

(Whereupon, gxhibit 1-R was
admitted into evidence)

MR. MORRIS: That's all we have for Mr. Davis.




CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, UTZ:

Q Mr, Davis, in your opinion, has this pool been
delineated at this time?

A No, it hasn't,

o] Do you feel that there are other locations that
would merit drilling?

A Yes, sir, I do.

Q Did I understand you to say that the BTA Vada-l
was a dry hole?

A No, sir. I believe that well is still drilling, the
BTA.

Q It hasn't reached total depth?

MR. MORRIS: I believe the witness was referring to
the Reed Well over in Section 19.

0 {By Mr. Utz) And that was a dry hole?

A it's not a dry hole. Officially we don't know what
the ultimate outcome will be. Mr., Reed said they were
presently shut down. They had made three attempts to complete
the well, break the formation down with acid and they never 4id
get a good break-down on it ~-- three treatments.

Q If your application was granted -- Well, I think your

engineer can answer this question.




MR, UTZ: Are there other questions? The witness
may be excused.
(Witness excused)
BJILL B AKER, called as a witness, having been first
duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

Q Mr. Baker, will you state your name, where you
reside, by whom you are employed and in what capacity?

A Bill Baker, I am from Midland, Texas and I am
employed by Midwest 0il Corporation as a Petroleum Engineer.

6] Have you previously testified before the 0iil

Commission, or one of it's Examiners, and had your qualifications

established and accepted as a matter of record?
A Yes, sir, I have.
0 pid you testify previously in the original case for

field rnles in this pool, that resulted in Order No. R-31797?

A Yes, sir, I did.

Q Mr. Baker, will you refer to Exhibit 2-R and bring
the Commission and the Examiner up to date on the production
history that has occurred in the subject pool since the
initial discovery?

A Exhibit 2-R is an Exhibit showing the production
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history from all the present wells that are completed in the
vada-Penn. The first well listed is our discovery well, At
the time of the first Hearing, we only had this one well with
producticn information on, consisting of some three months.

We now have production information of ten months on this well,
along with other wells which have been completed in the Pool.
We have shown the monthly 0il and water production for each
well. The cumulative production for each well shown at the
right-hand edqge of the Exhibit. The total monthly production
listed under "total"” at the bottom of the exhibit and the
cumulative production listed under "cumulative"” for the entire
field, by months.

This exhibit indicates the type of production that
we have from the Bough C, as can be seen. A large amount of
water is produced by most of the wells in the field, averaging
a iittle over fifty per cent water production.

Q What is your average production per day from the
well that Midwest operates?
a This would be in the neighborhood of 200 barrels of

0il per day with equal amount of water.

Q In your opinion, what is the drive mechanism in this

pool?

A Primarily a solution gas drive. Possibly there is a
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THE WITNESS: 2923.

MR, UTZ: All right,

A This showed a pressure drop of 190 pounds which had
occurred over a distance of 1320 foot as a result of production
of 21,200 barrels of oil from our Pruitt No. 1.

Q Now, this information you do have tabulated on
Exhibit 4, is that correct?

A Yes. We were referring to both Exhibits at the same
time.

Q 211 right, go ahead.

A The third point is the bottom-hole pressure taken on
our Pruitt No. 2 at the time of completion. This pressure was
2896. It represented a drep in a reservoir pressure of 217
pounds from the original pressure. This drop had occurred
~over a distance of some 1867 foct from the nearest producing
well, which is the Midwest Pruitt No. 1.

PRI
west D

The fourth point is the Mid ruitt B No. 1. This,
also, is a bottom-hole pressure taken immediately after
completion. The pressure recorded on this test was 2509 pounds
or a drop of 604 pounds from original reservoir pressure. This
well, I feel sure, was being influenced by production from both
the Midwest Pruitt No. 1 and the Cabot Carkon Pruitt No. 1

causing this large decrease in bottom-hole pressure.
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Q How far distant is that well from the two wells that
you just mentioned?

A From the Cabot Well it would be 1320 feet:from the
Midwest Pruitt No. 1, it would be 1867 feet. Point No. S5 is
a pressure taken on the Midwest Pruitt A No. 2. This pressure
was 2831 and indicated a drop of 282 pounds in reservoir pressure
at this loeation.

0] That well is up over, or approximately a mile away
from Well number -- that you have shown as Well Number 4 in

this Exhibit. 1Is that correct?

A No. Approximately a half a mile away.
0 All right. Yes, excuse me.
A 2640 feet. This pressure indicates that we had lost

280 pounds of reservoir pressure over this distance, while

the other wells in the reservoir had produced 105,500 barrels

of 0il. The final points shown on the graph is a drillstem

test pressure on the Ralph Lowe State D Number 1. This

pressure was 2780 pounds or a drop of 333 pounds from our

original reservoir pressure of 3113. This well is located

some 2950 feet from the closest producing well in the reservoir,
Q In addition to the information shown on this graph

and tabulation, do you have any information available from

interference tests between any wells in this pool?

A No, sir, I do not. We attempted to run an interference




14

test between the Midwest Pruitt No. 1 and the Pruitt No. 2.
Both of those wells were on hydraulic pump at the time we
attempted this test. We pulled the pump and ran a bomb on

the hole on top of our pump, and left it seven days and pulled
it out again and looked at it and the clock had stopped on the
first day, so we could not get an interference test, due to

the expense of leaving the well shut in and working with wells
that are not capable of making up production when they are shut
down. We did not try to run another interference test after
that.

¢} Based on the bottom-hole pressure history that you
have and it's plot against production, can you draw any
conclusion with respect to the effective drainage which is
occurring in this reservoir?

A Yes, sir, I think very definitely. I would conclude
that the wells in this reservoir are capable and are draining
much more than the necessary acreage for the 160-acre spacing.

Q Just in summary how do you draw that conclusion?

A If a well were located in the center of a gquarter,
it would have a radius of some 1320 feet to the edge of that
quarter section or to the limits of where another well would
be draining in another quarter section. However, this would

not get the corners. So, if a well can effectively drain a
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formation yvolume

MR. UTZ: 1s there & change in

al.7 which

factor?

THE WITNESS: ves, Sir- originally 1 use
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and P

on 160-acre spacin
A vyes, sir. 1 have shown as Exhibit ¢-R, oD this
e 1igted 2 gross incomne of $2.92 a parrel, which

exhibit 1 hav
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Q Now, Mr. Baker, this, as you have shown bhere, is a
ratio of income to investment and not profit to investment?

A Not profit to investment. That is correct. This is
income to investment.

Q In preparing this economic study did you take into
consideration any income from gas production?

A No, sir, I did not. We have only recently bequn to
sell the gas from the Pruitt field or the Vada field. I do
not consider this. This would add mpproximately three cents a
barrel to our net working interest income.

0 Would that substantially change the profit per well
or your ratio of income to investment?

A No, sir, it would not.

Q Mr. Baker, are you familiar with the present rules

for the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool, as contained in Order Number

R-31797
A Yes, sir, I am.
0] Do you have any recommendations at the present time

as to the amendment of those Rules?

A Yes, sir. I would propose that the rules be amended
to provide for l60-acre proration units rather than 80-acre

proration units.

Q Do you have any recommendation with respect to the
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allowable factor that should be provided?
A Yes, sir, I would propose that the present 80-acre

allowable factor of 4.77 be retained.

o) Would you explain why you're recommending, in essence,

that an 80-acre allowable be assigned to this pool even though
it be given l60-acre proration units?
A The wells in this pool are not capable of making any

more than an BO0-acre allowable for only a short time after

completion. Since they cannot make more than would be provided

by 4.77 factor we would propose that this factor be retained.

Q I believe you stated earlier, Mr. Baker, that your
average production per day from the four wells that Midwest
operates, is around 200 barrels of oil a day?

A Yes, sir.

Q What recommendation do you have with respect to well
locations, in the event the Commission should amend the rules
to provide for lé60-acre proration or spacing units?

A I would recommend that the present well location
requirements of 150 feet from the center of any governmentail
quarter-quarter section be retained.

Q In other words, you would recommend what, in common
parlence, is referred to as a flexible location requirement?

A Yes, sir, very definitely,.







sees fit for granting your application and to amend the Order
at this time, do you have any recommendation as to whether the
rules should be temporary or permanent, and do you have any
recomumiendation whether the case should be reopened at a later
time or not?

A I would recommend that the rules from the result of
thizc hearing be made permanent.

Q And what is the reason for your recommendation?

A I don't think additional development in this field
will provide any additional information that would be helpful
in determining the drainage situation in this pool.

0 Then to summarize your testimony, Mr. Baker, is it

your opinion that one well in this pool can efficiently and

economically drain and develop 160 acres?

A Yes, sir, it is.

Q And is it your opinion that the establishment of

60-acre spacing and proration in it's, as you have suggested,

would be in the interest of conservation?

A Yes, sir.

0 Have you received any indication from any of the
other operators in the pool whether they concur or do not
concur in your proposed amendment to the pool rules?

A Yes, sir, we have. We have received a letter from
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Ralph Lowe concurring with our proposed rules. I have
discussed this with BTA, with Cabot Carbon, and with Charles
B. Reed, and they all concur with our proposal for lé60-acre
spacing.
Q Were Exhibits 2~R through 6-R prepared by you or
under your direction?
A Yes, sir, they were,
MR. MORRIS: We offer those exhibits into evidence
Mr. Examiner.
MR, UTZ: Without objection, the Exhibits 2-R
through 6-R will be entered into the record of this Case.

(Whereupon, Exhibits 2~R through
6-R were entered in evidence)

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, UTZ:

Q Dc you have a pipeline connection in this area at
this time?

A No, éir, we do not.

Q What are the prospects?

A I think the prospects are fairly good with the
development that has taken place. We have not been able to
get a definite commitment from any pipeline. We have two
possibilities that I think one of the two will develop in the

near future.
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0 what is it costing you to truck the oil out at this
time?

A Nineteen cents a barrel.

o} Are any of the wells off the recommended lé60-acre

pattern that vou have recommended?

L None of the producing wells in the field are the
BTA Well, as spotted on here, is not off of this pattern
either, However, I do not know the exact footage on the BTA
Well. The Ralph Lowe State D No. 2 was drilled within these
limits. It is not a 660 location, it is a 560 foot location.

I believe from the southern edge of the ncrthwest guarter of

Section 16,

0 That's within the 150 foot tolerance, isn't it?
A Yes, sir, it is within that tolerance.
Q So as far as your recommended spacing is concerned,

the only one you are not sure of is the BTA-Vada-l.
A That is correct.

MR, MORRIS: I might point out, Mr, Examiner, that
the well should be located in accordance with the rule of
150 feet from the center of the quarter-quarter section,
inasmuch as it would be governed by the present rules of the
pool. It appears to be within one mile of the boundary of

the pool and the present rules are 150 feet from the center of
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either quarter-quarter section of the unit at the present time.

0 {By Mr. Utz) TI note that on vour Exhibit 5~R that
you have used for reserves the relationship of two to one
between 80 and l60-acres. 1Is it your opinion that efficient
drainage is as good on 160 as it is on 8072

A Approximately so, with the kind of pressure reduction
we are experiencing through the reservoir, I feel that you
would have good drainage over l60-acres.

0 Do you have any permeahility information?

A Yes, sir, I do. I do not have anything that I
consider reliable. We cored our Midwest Pruitt A, No. 1. The
results of this core indicated a maximum permeability or ~
permeability in the range of aﬁout three millidarcies, It
also indicated a porosity in the range of four per cent. I
do not feel that this is reliable data.

2Gr log on this well indicates a maximum porosity
in the range of twelve per cent. Our initial éotential on
this well, as shown on Exhibit 1-R, was 552 barrels of cil
and 175 barrel-~ of water per day. I don't think this kind of
fluid would be obtained from the reservoir with a four per cent
porosity and a three millidarcy permeability.

We also have a drillstem test analysis taken from

the Midwest Vada-Pruitt No. 1. This information was shown in
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the original hearing. This analysis indicated a permeability
éf fifty-eight millidarcies for the Bough C.

0 which well was that?

A The Midwest Vada-Pruitt No. 1, the discovery well
in the field.

Q Is it your intention to make any further attempts
as to interference tests?

A No, sir. Not unless we happen to get us a good
flowing well. It was quite expensive to run an interference
test between two pumping wells where you have a hydraulic
casing pump in the hole. It takes seven days loss of production
plus the expense of pulling the tubing and the pump and running
a bomb in the hole on the tubing, and then pulling it out
again to retrieve the bomb to see what your results are. We
have run bottom-hole pressure tests on all of our wells. None
of the other wells in the field have had any bottom-hole
pressure tests run on them. We don't feel that we can justify
the expense of any more attempts at an interference test.

Q How expensive is an interference test to run, not
including the delayed production.

A The test itself, not including the production or the
cost of pulling the tubing and running it back, costs about

$700 for the bomb and running it in the hole. That was the
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approximate cost of the misrun we had.

0 The loss of production in such a test is merely a
loss of current income, is it not?

A That is correct.

0 An interference test is substantially cheaper than
drilling on B80-acre spacing, is it not?

A Yes, sir. that's quite true. However, our economics
to us, can't justify drilling on 80-~acre spacing in this
reservoir.

0 In your Exhibit 3-R it is based on the premise that

the initial bottom-hole pressure was 3113 on all wells

completed, is that correct?

A Yes, sir, or very close to that -- above 3,000 pounds
anyway.
0] So, if that assumption is made, then this Exhibit

would show interference?

A Yes, sir, in fact it definitely wonld,

) It would give you no indication as to the efficiency
of the interference or the drainage?

A No, sir.

Q I would gather that it's your intention not to run any

further annual bottom-hole tests as far as drainage is concerned

in this pool?
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A We will continue to run the pottom-hole pressure
tests on each well that we complete.
Q That's required anyway. is it not?
A No, sir, 1 don't helieve it is. I don't think the

rules have been established requiring annual bottom-hole
pressure tests in this field. However, 1 was ceferring to the

test jmmediately after completion which we will continue to

ran.

Q What's the quality of the water that is being produced

in this area?

A 1t is brackish water.
Q what's the disposition of the water?
A It is being disposed of in surface pits. I nmight

add that we have purchased two Penn wells, approximately three
miles from the vada field. One of these wells is an

abandoned salt water disposal well. The other is an abandoned
Penn producer. We purchased these expressly for the purpose
of disposing of watexr from the Vada fieild intc these two wells.
We propose to form a joint system with other operators in the
field and lay a l1ine to these two wells to dispose of this
water.

Q which direction from the field are these wells?

A Southwest. They're in the old abandoned Lane field.
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MR, U7Z: Are there any other questions?

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

0 Just one or two further guestions. 1Is this area at
the present time within any Order of the Commission prohibiting
disposal of salt water in surface pits?

A No, sir, it is not.

Q In the event such an order is entered, or in the
event you proceed with yvour plans to dispose of salt water by
sub-surface disposal, will that be an additional expense, over
and above the operating cost that you have incorporated into
your economic study in Exhibit 6-R?

A Very definitely. I have not made any estimate of
the cost of this system. I would estimate a minimum of $50,000
to install a disposal system to these two disposal wells. It
will probably be much higher than that.

MR. MORRIS: That's all I have Mr. Examiner.
MR. UTZ: Are there any further guestions? The
witness may be excused.
{Witness excused)
MR, UTZ: Any statements?

MR. MORRIS: I have a very brief statement. I don't

want to go back over all of the evidence by any means. I would

point out to the Examiner, and to the Commission, that it has




to be recognized and admitted that plot of bottom-hole pressure
history againgt cumulative production is not conclusive by

any means on the question of effective drainage, but it is

the best information that is available and it looks like the
best information that is going to be available in this pool.
When this is considered in connection with the economic

picture we certainly believe that 1l60-acre spacing at this
time, is justified.

I think the Examiner is well aware that the
Commission, in the past, has granted wide spacing merely upon
economic consideration. Even where there is almost nho
information available with respect to the efficiency of the
drainage or at least nothing, no conclusive information
available with respect to it.

As Mr. Baker has testified here, the economics of
the development here, considered zlone, require that the
operators in this field not develop on any closer pattern than
160 acres. We feel that the Commission should give primary
consideration here to the economics of this proposal. And,
also, I don't mean to belittle the study that has been made
with respect to the plot of pressure against cumulative
production, but, even if we had no such plot, we believe that

the economics of the situation would justify the request for




l60~acre spacing.

The only other thing that I have, Mr. Examiner, to
ask if there are communications in your file with respect to
the positions of other operators in the pool.

MR, UTZ: Yes, sir, the attorney has such

communications.

MR. HATCH: We have communications from BTA 0Oil
Producers, from Ralph Lowe's State, from Cabot Corporation
concurring in the recommendations of the applicant. We don't
have anything from Mr. Reed.

MR. MORRIS: That's all I have.

MR. UTZ: Any other statements? The case will be

taken under advisement and the hearing is adjourned.
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on penhalf of the Applicant, midwest 0il Corporation. e will

have twWe witnesses: Y . melIntvre and MY . pakerx and 1 ask

that they hoth stand and bhe quorn ab this time. please.
(Witnessos sworn)

HORBERT MCTIHRTYRE, called as @ witnessy having been first auly

gworn °on path, was examine@ and testifieﬁ as follows’
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DIRCCT. pEAMINATION

py MR. MORRIS:
0 ill you please state your name, where you reside,

by whom you are employed and in wnat capacity?

A My name is siorhert teIntyre - 1 work for midwest

0il Corporation. T work out of ridland, Texas -

0 ythat is your position with Miduest? l
A T am & qeoloqist.
Q flave you previously tostifieﬂ pefore the rommission

or one of its examiners and¢ had your qualifications made

a matter of record?




A Yes, I have.

O Are vou familiar with the application of Midwest

0il Corporation in Case 351372

b That's correct.
0 Mr., McIntyre, will vyou refer to what has been

marked as Fxhihit Yo. 1 in this case, state what it is and

what it shows?

A This is a regional map of the northwest part of

Lea County, MNew Mexico, showing the Middle Lane-Vada, Jenkins-

Wolfcamp, and Jenkins-Cisco Pecol, all of which pnroduce from ;

the Bough C formation.
0 would vou roint nut the location of the discovery

well in the Vada-Penn Pool?
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A The discovery well in the Vada-Penn nool is in the
northeast cuarter of the northwest cuarter of Section 20,

% South, 34 Tast,

0 Are there other wells drillinag or staked in this

Vada-Pennsvlvanian nool?

A Currently Cabot Corporation is drillinc a well
1320 east of our cdiscovery well at last count. WNow, it's
hard to see. It's richt in the middle between the D and

TW in Midwest on this map.

MR, NUDTTNIR: That would Hhe one 4AN-acre location

directly sast?
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A Ves, sir, they are currently 7,409 and fishiing and
we have authorized exnenditures to ¢rill one in the scuthwest,
southwest of 17 which would be a northwest diagonal to our

discovery welil.

= 0] (iy Mr. llorris) Thot will be drilled by Midwest?
A That's ccorrect, assurine we can obtain permission i

from tha Commission.

® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

Q Mr. MoIntyre, on thi. »lat vou have various wells

A

esiconated Ly red nurerals. That is the reason for that?

hY “hace are tigbt logs from the various nools in the

.
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area, including the pools I have named and in I'xhibit 2 :
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I have a log section which indicates that all of these wells |

which are dGesianated by numbers are nreducing from the Rough
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C Formation.

O Do you have included in that set of ticht logs a well
irr the Jenkins-Cisco Pocl?
A That's correct. That would be Tumber 5 in Wxhihit

o Mr. MeIntyre, have you previcusly furnished to the
Commission information that would show the separation of thessg
various pools that you have just mentioned?

A Yes, I have. In our discovery alleowable hearing

I subnitted to the Cormmission loo sections which included the

wells within this immediate vicinity.
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2 'S Vour nurnose in showing that these pools are all i
g I
] N N .
z producine from the Beouah C is rot to show any connectilon |
v
x
g between pocls?
> S
: &8 ;
- s g% Iy lm. In fact, our attemnt was to show seraration
- ¥ x9
§ =X
5 3% between the pools.
o ® 2
. — w Z
. ot . . N N N
R §§ O Do vou have anything further vou wish to present to tHe
W~ w -
£ 23 Cormission frem a oeologic standpoint?
w %
- =z . - . il .
- 5 32 A llothing outside of the twou exnhibits which are
Wy
< é% marked here anrd the logs which I have reproduced wvoorly, I
£ 72
[%) o~ . . s o~ s : ~ N 5
— 2 By will admit, on Midwest Louisiana Land Senaration State ;
ad> xS I
‘@ 8§ 2% : .
g= & o% Yo. 1, we got a poor log there, so it's kind of misty when 1
] Y 1
= 2 go - ; . hink T e Sy : .
ad> o B8 vou look at it. but I think on the original it would prohably
= z 2z ; :
= = %3
< 2 a: indicate what I am trving to show and these logs are for no
o n
= i Z8
other purpose than to indicate that these pools which I have *
shown here are all producing frov the same zone. { |
0 That's for the purpose of some comparisons Mr. Baker
will nake in his testimony?
A That's correct.
0 Was rFxhibit 1 prepared by vou and under vour : .
direction?
2 That's correct.
0 And was the information showr in red on the tiaht
) logs being Fxhibit 2 orepared under vour direction?
A That's correct.
S e em PEN——
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MR, MORRIS: We offer Ixhibit 1 and 2 into evidence.
I
R, MUTTR<: Applicant's Fyhibits 1 and 2 will be
!
admitted in evidence.
{(Whereupon, Applicant's
Ixhibits 1 and 2 admitted in
cvidence.)
MR, NMUTTEP: Are there any guestions of Mr. McIntyre?
You may be excused,
(Witness excused)

BILL BAKXKER, called as a witness, having been first duly

sworn orn. cath, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXANINATION !
LT L L LTl ‘
BY MR. MORRIS: |

0 Mr. BRaker, will vou please state vour name, where
you reside, bv whom vou are emnloved and in what capacity?

A Bill Baler, from Midland, Texas. I work for Midwest
01l Corporation as a Petroleur Fnainecr.

0 lave you previouslv testified hefore the Commission
or one of its examiners and had vour gqualifications
established as a matter of record?

A Yes, sir, that's corrcct.

9 Are vou fariliar with the application of Midwest
0il Corporation in this casc?

A Yes, sir, I am.

0 In line with Mr. McIntyre's testimony, Mr. Daker, T




race 5

will ask you to refer first to various data collected 5
|

on the other poeols in this asrneral area producing from the f
I

|
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Rouagh C rone. In that recard, will yvou refer to what has been

marked Txhibit Yo. 3 in thic case?

A On Cyhihit Mo. 3 we have production history from

the Lane-Wolfcamp Pool and the tiddle Lane Pool.

0 Will vou just point out the nertinent features of

the production history that vou have collected on this

exhibit?

A Yes, sir, I think this production that we show here
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c a Wolfcarmp is a denleted pool, There are ne wells producing there
Qo g
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now. We had nine wells in that nool which produced 2 little

over a million barrels of oil, alrmost two million barrels

of water, the ver well avervage was 114,000 HYarrels of oil
ant the water percentace was (3% vhich iz similar to our

Vacda-Peanrn.

What is the status of prodnction in that nool at the

present time?

”~

b It is depletad., There is ne Pough © production in

Lane~Wolfcamp. Shown below this is the Tenkins-Wolfcamp

Pool, for all practical nurposes denleted. There is one well

bres )

still oroducing abont ten bharrels a “ay. These three wollg
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A L -

. L P—
R T T S B ,

v 9o nistory that we show. Recently, theres have been two other

¢ 3%

: = Zu . . ,
- £ =i wells completed but we only have hers two or three month's

x L 4 ! :

- ® o
. z g . . - R, . . e - s
a 2 -2 producticn nistory so I did not include 1t in this one. The

- X wi -

‘as & 9%

s y < . Lo . . 5 . . , o . .
= s S: rain thinag I would like to show or this 1s the nroduction hlst¢ry
— i 2
a> . 8¢ - . - N -

— ¢ aX for LLT. State Mo. 1. The well started out at a low rate. It
= iz |

b @ W * o b 2
S 3 g cortinued to produce at a lov rate of some 600 to 1,000 i

w < -
= 5 =X

barrels per month for alrmost two vears, until we changed our f
production method and found out a2 little hit more about j
. !

s C N . - . S
producing ir the Douch C Formaticen, At which time, the |
production began to increase and as vou can see, it has ;
f

continued to increase through 1965 and 1966. The
water production vervrcentage has decreased. This is shown as l
a very sharn decrease in May of '66, which is incorrect, hut
that's the way it got reported through the engineering

committee. Dowever, 1t did change over a period of about

a yvear frop some 90% down to 612 which it is producinag at the

present time and we are obtainino similar oroduction frow J




[
D
(-]
=
L]
b ]
v
—_—
o
<3
o
bt ~— |

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY CQPY, CONYENTIONS

1120 5iMMS BLDG. * P.O. BOX 1092 & PHONE 2436691

* ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87191

AST & PHONE 256-1294 8 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICC 87108

&

1205 FIRST NATIONAL BANK

race 10

ur Skelly State.

0 This also shows the cumulative production that has
been exverienced from the LLL State MTo. 12

A Yes, our curulative preduction is shown at 107,000
barrels of oil.

On your next exhibit, hxhibit 4, I have a reserve
estimate which is rmade for the LLE State No. 1. The data

that we use was taken from co:e analvyses, used a recovery

factor of 35% which is estimated and I think fairly high

recovery factor for any nool and, as you can sce, Our reserves

corme out to a figure of 32,000 barrelsg: fer R0 acres.
0 That is the sgpacing in the Middle Lane Pool?
A That 1is the spacing, yes. We have already produced |

107,000 barrels and our production is increasing, so obviously

there is some oross error here, which we can account for part

of it in the net pavy Tigure. This well does have an effective

net pay of six feet. Iowever, we know as we get away from

the well to the north and to the west the net pay increases.

We can double this ficure and still only have a recovery

fiqure of 64,000 barrels of oil.

0 That is for 80 acres?

r For 80 acres. Therefore, I maintain that we are

draining a very much larger area than 80 acres with this well.

0O Anéd there vou are referring to the cumulative

‘ N
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production that you have exoverienced from this well of better
than 107,90¢ harrels of oil? |
A That is correct.
O And vou attribute it mostly to the ability »f the

LLY State to drain an area considerably in excess of U0 acres?

A Yes, I think this is true for all Bough C.

0 If vou would, refer next to Fxhibit Mumher 5.

A This 'is a reserve estimate on our Vada-Lea Pruitt
tumber 1. The vorosity and water saturation fiocures are taken
frorm log analysis. We have adgain formation vclume factor
of 1.7, recoverv factor of 35% and net pay in this well of
twelve feet. This gives us a recoverable oil figure of

£1,600 barrels per 80 acres or 163,200 harrels for 160 acres.

O Mow, Mr. Paker, comparing the reservoir characteristig

between the Vada-Penn and the Middle Tane az2s chown on the \
previous exhibit and locoking at the recovery that vou expect 04
20 acres and 1060 acres, wnat conclusions can you draw as to th4
nrobable ability of a well in the Vada-Penn to ¢rain 160 acrcs;
A The reservoir characteristics are very similar. {
We do have a hetter well, T thinl, in the Pruitt area than i
1
we had in our LLE as far as net ray is concerned. liowever,
I think the drainaae of the two would be very similar, that is)
I think the Vada-Lea Pruitt would certainly drain as large an

area as the LLE State, which is in the Middle Lane Pool.
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0 what would bo rour Anipion as to the ability of a

Wi

well in the Vada-Ponn macl to dralr A wroration unit of 1670

acres in size?

A T think a well in the vada-Pern would dofinitely

P

drain 160 acres. 1 helieve that a welil in any of these Penn

1

pools that we nave talked about will nyohah!
0 Refer., if you will, to f,vhinit le. & and awnlain the
ecoonomlics ags you see ther now, of srouction in the Vada-

Pennsylvania.

A s are sellina our oil to a truching firm ther=. Ve

ara naving to truch 1t, thersforc, o aavae a gqross incenre

of two eiohity-seven per Lharrel for our oill. Doorating cost

ané taxes we figqure at Fifty cepts poar Larrel, which gives

2 ~

s a noet worlina. interest incors of two dollars anc one cent

b

per harrel. Lockina ualow £1n1i5 at our flgurass ligted under
Lv - - - L

20 acres and urder 160 acres, usina the estirated recovery

that we had on A nrevious avhibit on %0 acres wWe would have

S te $328,000.00

~ A~ . pa AN Y Y
SO e

a2 total net incore ot 5164,000.50 a5

on 160 acres. The vaca-Lea Pruitt To. 1 cost us 5175,000.00

to drill and I have used this figure as cur Adevelopment cost.
o et re interrupt You there. Yhy o you feel that

8175,000.00 would he the cstimated cost of a development well

in this pool?

A Thie figure includes, of course, our pumpinag

1y drain 169 acres.
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equinrent also, bhut T Jdon't thirl we srent any rnoney

unnecessarily in Jdrilling this discoverv well. Ye ran two

érillstem tests, whereas, in a Jdevelooment well, we possibly j

would run corne. Other than that I don't see that there would

be any difference in cost. 1l& ¢id not Arill below the Taonn.,
I think the cost would he essentially the-same. On 2N-acre
spacine we would fail to realize a nrofit usina these
figures, whereas, on l6l-acre spacing wo do show that we
would have a prefit of $133,000.00 or a ratio of income to
investrnent of 1.%7 for 1f0-acre spacing.

0 Now, before we talk about our nrocosed rules and
the allowables to be assiagnecd under our proposal, would you
refer to Iixhibit 7 and peoint out some of the well data on your
Pruitt Mo. 1 and easpecially the completion tests and productioH
t2sts that have been run on this well?

A Exhibit 7 shows what little information we do have
iu this pool. cominag down to the fifth line our compnletion
test, we pumped 224 barrels of cil, 567 barrcls of water in
24 hours, with a GOR cf 1130.

0 Have vou othsr test informaticn to report to the
Commission that is not shown on this exhibit?

A Yes, sir, this test shown here was on Seplember 28,
1966. We submitted another test to the Commission on Ncvember

16. During this test the well produced 336 harrels of oil,
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i

it noonn ~f 1315, Pollewinag this
?

e wall oat ratss of up to 35) barrals
‘ |
i

datoed

we produced 297 barvels ol oil vnor Jay owii
water. Ouar GO2 con this oost was 760 o
the capaciby of cur sur’ace oauiniont.

1s somewnat

Commission;
€ I5 the

WOWLES

increasead,

AT

the 297 bharrels of ol

sir, I

0 Tould vou
fur swpaecial rules and

A If I mav o

A Oh. sure.

bt There 18 one

like to point out. O

pounds. Ve show a pe

made from analyses of a drillsten test MNI of 2.59 on this

particulay well alsoc fror drillstem test data.
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Ixhibit 7 T would

pressure was 3,113

which was

I helieve
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taGge 1D

0 Now, iF you would, go into the proposed rules for
the voel.

A WMe wonld pronose oassentially the same rules the
Commission has established for the Jenkins-Cisco Pocl. That
is, we would like lf0-acre proration units with flexible
locations and we are proposinag an allowable facztor of 5.77.

O Now was the nromonsal cof 5.77 for the ajlowable
factor arrived at?

A For 160 acres the normal factor is 6.77 which, with
our bhasic nnit allowable of 52 harrels, would aive a daily
allowable of 3527 barrels nor dav. ow, this chviously is a
little nich. It would he ak the capacity of our well. In
fackt, a Darrel or two over, and wo 7o neot gee any use in
asking for an allowable that we canrot »nrefuca and SO-acre
allowahlns would he 242 harraels ner Aay, which is somewhat
under the capacity of the present well in the field, 350 we
are asking for a factor cof 5.77 which, with our 52 barrel |
hasic unit alleowable would cive an allowable of 300 barrels
poer dav.

G Thyae dundred barrels per dav is rouahly in line
with your most recent vroduction test also?

A That is correct,

iy On that test, did you sav that vour well had

procucaec with a gas-coil ratio of 26072
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P That 13 right.

0 S0 in your costiration, T take it, that would he a

casonable allowable for this pocl, assumina that other wells

are going teo Le similar to your ciscoverv well?
A That is correct. I bkelievs a sirilar well in this
pool could nroduce 300 harrels a Jav allowahle.

MB. MORRIS: My, BDalker has referred to the rules
for the Jenhins-Cisco Pocl. Those were adopnted by Order
Ho. R-2931 I in Case MNo. 3261 on Aucust 19, 1966. I have
a copy of those rules that T will submit.

0 Were Txhibits 3 throuceh 7 prewnared by you or under
your direction?
A Yes, sir, thev werec.

MR. MORRIS: We offer ¥Fxhibits 2 through 7 into

eviiernce.

MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits 3 through 7 will

he admitted in evidence.

{Thereupon, Applicant's
vxhihbits 3~7 admitted

in evidence.

Q (By Mr. Morrxis) Do you have anything further to offe

to the Commission?
A J“IO/ Sir-
MR, MOPRIS: That's all I havae at this time.

MR. NUTTER: Doaes anyone have any duestions of Mr.

|
g
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PAGE
Nakar?
BY MR. NUTTER:
0 These various veoservolr factors that yon have qgot

|
i
here on T'xhibit Mo. 5, vour porosity, water saturation, J
formation velume factors and net nay, how were cach of these

arrivad at, please?

!
|
F
|
|
!

A 7The porosity and water caturation came frem loa
|

taken from a reservoir fluid analvsis from a well in the
Lane-Wolfcanmp nool: the recoverv factor is estimated and the

net pav figure is frorm loa analvsis from our Vada-Lea Pruitt.

0 You said the formation volumne factor was taken

from a rescrvoir fluid analysis from the Lane-Wolfcamp Pool?

£u

A Yes, sir, I believr that iz corroct. UYe huve use
this in previous testimony before the Cormission. It was

actually taken from our testimory in the Middle Lane-Penn

0 What formations does this Lane-Volfcamn Pool }
include? Does it also include the Bough C zone?
A The Lane-tlolfcam» is the Rouah C zmone, ves, sir.
There was some difference in nomenclature there, which I
think has later been straightened out. ‘The Lane Pool produced
from two dif ferent formations. There was a Lane-Penn Pool

and the Lane-Wolfcamp. However, what is known as the Lane-

analysis from the Vada-Lea Pruitt Mo. 1: feormation velume factor
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Wolfcamp was Dough C mroduction.
O 0Of the Pennsvlvanian?

N Yes, sir, I think that's shown on Txhibit 2.

8] You are not comparing a Wolfcamp volume for- stion to
the Bough C?

A No, sir, from the name vou wouls think --

O “hen vour net rvay of twelve fest you arrived at by
log analysis?

N Yes, sir.

0 No core taken on thig?

DFPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY. CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG. & P.Q. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243.6691 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW [EXICO 87101
1205 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST & PHONE 256-1204 o ALBUQUERQUY, NEW MEXICO B7108

T

[~ =]

o A A v

: NG lore.
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4

—a— z a . . .
a 0 And vour 35% recovery factor 1is just an estimate?
= :

D = i1 '3 . .

P A rhat's just an cstimate.

a o
i — -

0 Now, vou haven't, in the economics of the pool,
given any consideration to the value of the agas to he

produced?

A Mo, sir I have not. We do not have a gas market

ac the present time.
|
0 You haven't given any credence to the possibhility
of a pipeline connection ard an increased value in your
0il fror nmipeline connection rather than trucking it?
) We possibly will obtain a pipeline connection.

However, from our experienca in this area, it will possibly

take two orx three years bhefore nineline will connect us
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i

That was our cxperiencz in the "iddle Lane-Penn and there

L)
z
9
z
2 were some conditions there too that we had to meet hefore
g {
)~ [l . A
8 a pipeline wonld come in.
5
: 52 .
T 8 o5 0 Wrll, normally, it wonld be exnected that adequate
e » Yo
I 3% reserves would have to be developed. Where is the nearest ;
; 2 22 ;
E o9 . . . . . i
: & 3y pipeline connection at the nresent time? ;
- & ugQ ) |
¢ 83 el ; |
z sg A The nearest nineline conrnection that I ar aware of |
<=
P ez |
= 3z . . . . .
5 %32 is in the Jenkins-Cisco which is to the ~ast of us. |
. g 23
2 : Zg e) Five miles?
: X 9% { ’ nlles:
w £ o
TG
— 2 85 A Four or five miles.
a» =
. e g :0:5 {
E; & o% 0O T ar particularly interested, “r. Baker., in this
% 0
' . e %
> I 4§ AT b N a3 1 . ; . . .
[ I 22 Fxnhibit No. 3 in production Aecline chart for this LLT
——— = <
z
< ¢ Ez State Mo. 1. Are you =sure it's not unside Adown?
Vv
= i 8
A It apnears to be. That's why T didn't hring a
decline curve. T was afraid vou micht not bhelieve re.
N Actnally, what J7id happen there in December of 1964

'
|
{
{

firet+t anbhatantial increase?

~e Al
> NSRS AR

[V

+

]

when »Oul prois
|
A In December 2f '64 we changed our method of productio#.

Ve changed. Ve had hydraulic equiprment in, however, we changed
|
|

fron a tnhing surn Lo casinag purn, Moo, w2 made some chanaes

in personnel which alse rade sone Jifference.

0 Started producing mere water?
A Yes, sir.

MR nUTTER:s Are theve o any obther guoestions of My, Rakgr?
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NUNIRECT PYAMTNATTION

L

oY M. MORRIS:

O With resnect to theso auestions that were asked you

v the FPxaniney corncerninag the Lane-Yolfcarn Pool and where yoﬁ
I

obhtained vour formaticn volume factors, are vou familiar with l
|

are Yxhibhit Yo, 2 in this case that were

ot

the tioht leoos tha
testified to bv Mr. Mclrtyro?

A Yeos, sir, I am.
O Arnd those show that in all of the pools referred to,
the nroducing interval was and is the Bouah C Forration?

A It is definitely the Dough C, that is correct.

Q I'as that inforration bheen chaecked with the liobbs f
office of the Cormission?

\ Yasg, sirv, we were a little concerned over ithis

nomenclature a year or so nrevicus to this and we did check
with the Commission in Hobbs and %Yind of oot ourselves

stralagntener out as to what the proper nomenclature should be.

0 Also with resnect +ta the ecanomics of +he aituation,
assuminc that you have cot a pineline connection and assumina
that you had some acas production that would increase vour

income, would that materially affect the ccoreomics and the

ratio of incore to investrent that vou would expect on your
80-acre ard lt0-acre calculations?

A No, sir, it would not affect ther greatlv. I think

with a pireline connectinn and with the sale of aas, our net
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arrel., yhich
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n-acre spacindg.

MR. MORRIC: mhat's all I have.

naker? 1le

MR
MR
MR,
to offer in
MR
January 3
Corporation

160~acre PTr

NOo. 3513."

surther, W€

fifteen min

(mitness on

. NUTTLR: po you have anythina f

| % n LN 3
R MORRIG: Yo, B1Y-

. NUTTER: Does anyone have anyth

case 35137?

. BEATCH: Telegram fyrom Cabot cor

19¢7, ncabhot

oration unit

MR. NUTTIM:

4il1l Land rhe CASC undnr advi

ute recess.

Corpoxra

s in vad

Thank you.
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STATE OF KbBW MEXICO )
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COUMNTY OF BERNALITLLO )}

I, KAY EMBRLL, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission Examiner at Santa Fe,
New Mexico, is a true and correct record to the best of my
knowladge, skill and akility.

S

SRV Ay W o S

/Court Reporter

I do barehy popied o
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RESERVE ESTIMATE

Middle Lane Pool
Lea County, New Mexico

RESERVOIR DATA - Midwest LLE State No. 1
Porosity 6.1%

Water Saturation 30.6%

Formation Volume Factor 1.7

Recovery Factor 35%

Net Pay 6

7758 X 0.061 X 0.694

Il

Oil In Place

193 bbl/acre-foot

H

Recoverable Qil = 1934C. 35

= 67.5 bbl/acre-foot
=67.5X 6
- 405 bbl/acie

= 32,400 bbl/80 acres

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
OlL CONSERVATION CCMMISSION

S EXHIBIT NO.
éi\ss NO. .= .=




e e e

MIDDLE

RESERVOIR DATA

POROSITY - Range
pOROSITY Average
Estimate

WATER SATURATION
ON VOLUME FACTOR

FORMATI

RECOVERY FACTOR Estimate
NET PAY Range
NET PAY Average

BUBBLE pOINT - EST.

RESERVOIR PRESSURE @ ABANDONMENT

OIL GRAVITY
GAS GRAVITY
SOLUTION GOR
OIL IN PLACE

ESTIMATED ULTIMATE
RECOVERABLE O1L

ESTIMATED‘% DEPLETED

LANE TO vADA (PENN

) TREND

5-10%
8%
30%
1,50 (Borden's COrrelation)
35%

4-12"

10"

3200' {Fuvom Reservoir
pressure Performance)

500

46° apI @ 60°
0.825

Est. 1000 CF/Bpl.

= 7758 _X 0.08 x 0.70
1.50
= 290 Bbl/Acre Ft.

= 290 x 35% OrF 102 Bbi/Acre Tt.

_ 102 x 10' or 1020 Bbl/Acre
- 81,600 Bbl/80 Acres
163,200 Bb1/160 Acres

§_2_QO_;_219-9 100 or 18.5
3200 - X %

-
=

THUS RECOVERABLE oiL ® 1/1/68 @ 81.5% 181
: = 66,500 gpls/8G acres
T
| . ! =133,000 pbls/160 Acres
psrORE EXAM!NER ut”Z
Cap o ONSERVATE S e ' ' ‘
'@ /5_«‘ el '\w.rméw_“

CASE NO. L I
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MIDDLE LANE TO VADA (PENN) TREND

ECONOMICS
GROSS INCOME (OIL & GAS) $3.20/Bbl.
WORKING INTEREST INCOME @ 87.5% | 2.80/Bbl. ‘
OPERATING COSTS AND TAXES 0.50/Bbl. ~ -
NET WORKING INTEREST INCOME $2.30/Bbl.
ASSUMING NO DEPLETION OF ﬁESERVEs:
ACRES PER WELL 80 160
ESTIMATED RECOVERY ~ BBLS 81,600 163,200
TOTAL NET INCOME $188, 000 $376,000
DEVELOPMENT COST'fER WELL $175,000 $175,000
 NET PROFIT PER WELL $ 13,000 $201,000
RATIO OF INCOME TO INVESTMENT 1.07 | 2.15
ALLOWING FOR ESTIMATED DEPLETION OF RESERVES:
ESTIMATED RECOVERY - BBLS 66,500 133,000
TOTAL &ET INCOME $153,000 $306,000
DEVELOPMENT COST PER WELL | $175,000 $175,000
RET PROFIT (LOSS) PER WELL ($ 12,000) $131,000
RATIO OF INCOME TO INVESTMENT 0.87 1,75

—— e v ——— v n
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BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

APPLICATION OF MIDWEST OIL )

CORPORATION FOR AN AMENDMENT 5>
T0 OKDER NO. R-3179, VADA- Case No. éé /3
PENNSYLVANIAN POOL, LEA COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION

Comes now Midwest 01l Corporation by its attorneys and
applies to the New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission for an
amendment to Order No. R-3179 for the purpose of establishing
160-acre 0il proration units in the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea
County, New Mexlco, and in support of its application sftates:

1. By Order No. R-3179 entered on January 18, 1967, in
Case No. 3513, the Commission established special rules and
regulations for the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New
Mexico, providing fcr 80-acre oil proration units with a pro-
portional allowable factor of 4.77.

2. On the hasis of information that has become available

since the time of the original hearing in thils case and since
;gérentry of Order No. R~3179, it now appears that one well can
effeciently and economically draln and develop in the area in
excess of 100 acres.

3. In order to prevent the economic loss that would be
caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the aug-
mentation of risk arising from the drilling of an excessive g“
number of wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative rights, the Commission should amend 1ts Order No.
R-3179 to provide for 160-acre oil proration units with a pro-
portional allowable factor of 6.77.

Order No. K=3179 should be further amended to dispense with
the necessity of reopening Case No. 3513 and in the event 1060-

acre oll proration units are established on a temporary basis




' the order should provide for sald rules to become permanent one

5 year after the date cof the order unless sooner reopened by the
| Commission or any interested party.

WHEREFORE, applicant requests tnat this application be set
; for hearing before the Commission or one of its examiners and
f that the Commission enter its order amending Order No. R-3179

. 1n accordance with this application.

él MONTG RY , FEDEi;gI &TéVDREWS
_ By

P. OBox£O7
Santa Fe, W Mexico

? Attorneys for Midwest 0il
t Corporation.
f
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Union Oil Company of Calitornia

300 N. Marienfeld, Midland, Texas 79701
Telephone (915) MU 2-3731

unian

Midland District " August 30, 1968

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. D. S. Nutter

Gentlemen:

Vada Pennsylvanian Pool Rules Review
Case 3513 Reopened
Order Number R-3179-A

(mion Oil Company of California is in support of the establishment
of permanent ié0-acre spacing units and a l60-acre proportional
factor of 4.77 for allowable purposes in the Vada Pennsylvanian Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico.

We believe that the established spacing unit of 160 acres can be
efficiently and economically drained and developed by one well. We
further believe that the utilization of permanent field rules as above
described will protect correlative rights and prevent economic waste
cauged by the drilling of unnecessary wells.

Very truly yours,

UNIO? OIL COMPANY OF CALIFORNIA

R ni

He R. Willis
District Engineer

HRW:rb

Form 401 MT.A (Rev 10/67)




ieccket No  i0-67

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDMESDAY - =LPTEMBIR 2/, 1967

9 A M - OTL CONSERVATION COMMISZiCN CONFERENCE ROUM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILLDING - SANTA [E. NLW MEXICQ

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A Uty, Examiner, or Laniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3622: (Continued from the July 26, 1967 Examiner Hearing)

Application of Ryder Scott Menagement Ccompary for e waterflood buffer
zone, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the designation of the N/2 NE/4, Sw/1 L,4 of 3ection 2?0, Town-
ship 18 South, Range 28 Easv, Eddy tuunty, lew Mexicc, as water-
flood buffer zone in the Artesia Pool offsetting 1ts waterilood pro-
ject in Section 21 arnd Cima Capitan's waterfiucd project in Section
17 of the same township.

CASE 3658: Application of Continental Cil Company fco a non-standard gas pro-
ration unit and an unorthodox location, Lea (Zunty, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, secks tne creation of a 240-
acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising tne NE/4 NwW/4, NW/4
NE/4, and E/2 E/2 of Section 10, Township 20 3curh, Range 36 Easrt,
Eumont Gas Pool, Lea (ounty, New Mexico, i¢ be dedicated to its
Sanderson B-1l Well No. 2 at a non-standard location 1650 feet from
the North line and 330 feet from the East line of saiq Section 10.

CASE 3659: Application of Continental Cil Company for an amendment to Order No.
. R-3115, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-scyled
cause, seeks the amendment c¢f Order No. R-3115 ¢ substitute its SEMU
Well No. S6 located in Unit I of Section 25, Township 20 South, Range
37 East, Eumont Pocl, iLea County. New Mexicw, as a warer injection
well in its EBumont Hardy Wsterflooa Project in lieu of SEMU well No.
55 located in unit J c¢f sai¢ Section 25

CASE 3660: Application of Tenneco 0il Company for a waterfleod project and for
an exception to Rule 104 (-, McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-stylea cause, seeks authority To institute a waterflood
project Ly the injection of water into che Upper Sand of the South
Hospah Upper Sand Oil Pool on its Hospah Lease through five wells
located in Units A, B, I, G, and H of Section 12, Township 1/ North,
Range 9 West, McKinley Ccunty, New Mexicc, and on its Hospah "A"
Lease through one well located ir Unit L of said Section 12. Applicant,
further seeks an exception to the well lccation reguirements of Rule
104 C-I te permit the driliing of more cthan one well on a 40-acre
tract, said wells being located clcser than 660 ftc each cther and with
each 40-acre tract being subject t¢ a single 40-acre allowable. The
above exceptions, for the South Hospah Upper sand wii Pool and the
South Hospah Lower Send Jil Puol, would be appliicaple tc Tenneco's
leases comprising the 3f /4 of Sectiun il and ail of Section 12, Town-
ship 17 South, Range S West.




September 27, 1967 Examirer Hearing

2.

CASE 3513:

Docket Mo, S0-070

(Reopenead)

Application of Midwast 0il Corporatiow for an amendmenrt to Order
No. R-3179, Lea County, MNew Mexico. &applicant, i1 the above-
styled cause, seeks the aimendme: t of Orcder No 1-3179 which order

denied l60-acre spacing for the Vada-Pennsylvanier Pool, Lea County,

New Mexico, and established 80-acre spacing on a temporary basis
Applicant seeks the reofening of Case 3513 on the basis of new in-
formation nout available at the time of the original hearing and the

promulgation of temporary iules for said pocl, inclucing a provision

for 160-acre proration uuics.







ncceket No. 26-68

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 4, 1968

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE RCCM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Eivis A Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3847: ({ontinued f{rom the August 21, 1968, Examiner Hearing)

Application of K. K. Amini for compulsory pooling, Lea County, New
Mexieco. Applicant, in the abcve-styled cause, seeks an order pooling
all mineral interests in the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvanian
formation underlying the NE/4 of Section 5, Township 10 South, Range
34 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a
well to be drilied in the SW/4 NE/4 of said Section 5, adjacent to the

// Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool.

 CASE 3513: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 3513 being reopened pursuant to the provi-
sions of Order No. R-3179-A, which order established 160-acre spacing

N units and a 160-acre proportional factor of 4.77 for allowable
N purposes for the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pcol, Lea County, New Mexico, for
a period of one year All interested parties may appear and show

cause why the pcol should not be developed on less than 160-acre
spacing units and show cause why the l60-acre proportional factor of
4.77 should or should not be retained.

CASE 3849: Application of Penroc Qil Corporation for a waterflood project, LEddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a waterflood project by the injection of water
into the Grayburg formation through its Philliips State Well No. 4
located in Unii 1 of Section 27, Township 17 South, Range 28 East,

Artesia Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 3850: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for salt water
disposal, Lea County, New Mexica. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the
Bough (Permo-Pennsyivanian) formation in the interval from approxi-
mately 9590 feetr to 9534 feet in its Tederal A" Well Ho. 3 locdied
in Unit J 6f Secticn 13, Township 9 Scuth, Rangye 35 East, Bough
{ Permo-Pennsylvanian) Pooi, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 3851.: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a waterflood expansion, Lea
County, New Mexico Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to expand its Bridges State Waterflood Project by the
injection of water into the San Andres formation through an injection
well recently completed at a location 660 feet from the South line
and 560 feet from the West line of Section 24, Township 17 South,
Range 34 East, Vacuum Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

TMCE 3852: Application of Mobil 0il Corporation for a triple completion, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~styled cause, seeks
approval for the triple completion (conventional) of its Bridges
State Well No. 126 located in Unit J of Section 11, Township 17 Scuth,
!




(2)
September 4, 1968 Examiner Hearing Docket No 26-68

(Case 3852 continued)

CASE 3651:

Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as
to produce 0il from the Abo, Middle Pennsylvanian and Morrow
formations, Vacuum Field, through parallel strings of tubing.

(Reopened)

CASE 3853:

CASE 3854:

CASE 3431:

In the matter of Case No 3651 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-3315, which order created the North
Morton Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, and
established 80-acre spacing units for said pool for a period of
one year. All intercsted parties may appear and show cause why
said pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

Application of Tenneco (il Company for a waterflood exparision,

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the expansion of its Mesa Queen Waterflood Project, Mesa-
Queen Pool, by the conversion to water injection of two additional
wells located in the SW/4 NW/4 of Section 20 and the NW/4 SE/4 of
Section 16, both in Township .i6 South, Range 32 East, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant further seeks an administrative procedure
whereby said project could be expanded to include additional lands
and injection wells as may be necessary to complete an efficient

injection pattern.

Application of Sinclair Qil & Gas Company for salt water disposzl,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Yates formation
in the perforated interval from 3636 feet to 3700 feet in its Ballard
DE Federal Well No. 6 located in Unit L of Section 22, Township 20
South, Range 34 East, Lynch Field, Lea County, New Mexico.

(Reopened ) :

CASE 3855:

In the matter of Case No. 3431 being reopened pursuant to the provi-
sions of Crder Nu. K-31UU-A to permit Sinclair 0il & Gas Company

to show cause why its W. H. Turner Well No. 1 located in Unit L of
Section 29, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
a dual completion in the Drinkard and Blinebry 0il Pools, should not
be completed in accordance with the provisions of Rule 112-A of the
Commission Rules and Regulations.

Application of Sunray DX 0il Company for a waterflood project, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a waterflood project by the injection of water
into the Seven Rivers formation in the interval from approximately
3693 feet to 3733 feet in its H. D. Greer Well No. 1 located in Unit
C of Section 21, Township 27 South, Range 36 East, South Eunice Pool,

Lea County, New Mexico.
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CASE 3856: Application of Skelly 0il Company for a waterflood project, Rio
heriba County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to institute a waterflood project by the injection
of water intc the Gallup formation through its Jicarilla "B" Wells
Nos. 5 and 6 located in Units L and F, respectively, of Section 32,
Township 25 North, Range S5 West, Otero-Gallup Pool, Rio Arriba

County, New Mexico.

CASE 3857: Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for special
pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the Tulk-
Pennsylvanian Pool in Township 14 South, Range 32 East, Lea County,
New Mexico, including a provision for 160-acre spacing and proration
units with the assignment of 80-acre allowables.

In the alternative, applicant seeks the creation of a new pool for
Pennsylvanian oil production from its State 726" Well No. 1
located in Unit D of Section 26, said Téwnship and Range, and
promulgation of the aforesaid special rules therefor.




ALLEN K. TROBAUGH
OIL OPERATOR 509 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLODG. (91B) s83-2738
MIDI.ANE, TEXAS
TYOYO2

August 30, 1968

In re: Docket No. 26-68
Case No. 35]3 (Reopened)
Vada Pennsylvanian Pool
Lea County, New Mexico

0il Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or
Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner

Gentlemen:

I am unable to attend the hearing scheduled for
September 4, 1968, owing to prior business commitments. I did
not receive official notice of the hearing, and only learned
today from Midwest Qil Corporation that it had been scheduled.

I am the operator of two wells in Units A and C, Section
29, T-9~-S, R-34-E, in the Vada Pennsylvanian Pool, and support
Midwest Qil Corporation's and BTA 0Oil Producers' position that
one well will adequately drain 160 acres. _I fE!ﬁheﬁuﬁyEREEE a
160 acre proportional factor of 4.77 for allowable purposes
for this field.

I have exchanged bottom hole pressure data with both
Midwest 0il Corporation and BTA 0il Produccrs to aid in the
preparation of their testimonies, and concur with their conclusions
that pressure data support the foregoing.

’Respectfully,,)

7 ’ ’,/ // ’ - //’
R /(‘ ’( 4Ry ’\‘" N /) L‘, Lr J'/»-“ »L'J(l {,{' / M
ALLEN K. TROBAUGH -
AKT:gp / //‘/

ccs BTA Qil Producers
Midwest 0il Corporation

AN o s




GOVERNOR
DAVIOD F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

State of Nets Mexico
®il Qonservation Commission

STATE GEOLOGIST
A, L. PORTIER, JA,
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

LAND COMMISSIONER
GUYTON 8. HAYS
NEMBER

P, 0. BOX 2088
SANTA FE

October 4, 1967

Mr. Richard §. Morris

Seth, Montgomery, PFederici & Andrewg
Attorneys at Law Re: g::e N;' 3513
Post Office Box 2307 er No. R-3179-A
Santa Pe, New Mexico Applicant:
DOCKET Mﬁo MIDWEST OIL CORPORATION
Do 4%??2525a;;;/
Dear Sir: 4

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly ycurs,

DA g |-

A, L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

2ALP/ir
Carbon copy of drder also sent to:

Hobbs 0CC X
Artesia OCC
Aztec 0CC

Other




7/ DOMESTIC SERVICE '\

Check the class of service desired;
otherwise this mesage will be
sent as 3 fast tclegram

TELEGRAM

DAY LETTER

E

\NIGN‘ LETTER

e

TELEGRAM

W. P. MARSHALL, rregpioznr

. WESTERN UNION

1206 (4-58)

/ INTERNATIONAL SERVICE \,

sent at the foll rate

Check the class of service desired;
othcrwise the message will be

FULL RATE

LETTER TELEGRAM

\SHORESHVP

NO. wDS.-CL. OF SvC.

PD. OR COLL.

CASH NO.

CHARGE 7O THE ACCOUNT GF

TIME FILED

Send the following message, subsect to the terms on back heveof, which are heseby agreed to

CONFIRMATION OF WIRE

September 26, 1967

New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building
New Mexico

Santa Fe,

WMAIN UFFICT &

"6 Sep 27 A B

Re Case 3513 application of Midwest Oil Corp. for Amendment to
Order No. R-3179 to establish 1l60-acre spacing for Vada-Penn Pool

LIea County,

New Mexico.

BTA 0il Producers concurs in the

recommendation by Midwest 0il Corp. for 160 acre per well spacing
with each well located within 150 feet of the center of any
governmental quarter-quarter section or lot within the 160 acre
standard unit.

RLA:gh

11:15 A.

M.

BTA OLL PRODUCERS
By R. L. Halvorsen

gﬁ‘



BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

APPLICATION OF MIDWEST OIL _
CORPORATION FOR THe ESTARLISHMENT j7:§ ;Z
OF SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS Case No. poy

IN THE VADA-PENNSYLVANIAN POOL,
IEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATTION

— e o e dman e e e = mam mam

Comes now Midwest 011 Corporation and applies tc the New
Mexico 011 Conservation Commission for the establishment of

speclal rules and regulations in the Vada- -Pennsylvanian Pool,

- ILea County, New Mexico, and in support of 1ts application states:

1. Midwest 0Ll Corporation is the owner and operator of

the Pruitt Well No. 1 located in the NE& NW% of Section 20, Town-

"ship 9 South, Range 34 East, Iea County, New Mexico.

2. In Case 3503 to be heard before the Commission on

" December 16, 1966, the Commission will consider, and in all
probability will create, a new pool for oil produetion, to be

- designated the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool comprising the ka of

- Section 20, Township 9 North, Range 34 East, Lea County, New
 Mexico. based upon the said Pruitt Well No. 7.

3. Midwest 0il Corporstion proposes the establishment of
i‘special rules and regulations for the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool,

. including provisions for 160-acre o0il proration units, flexible

" well locaticns and a factor of 5.77 for allowable purposes.

4, The information presently available from the subject well.

with respect to the subject pool indicates that one well can
;fefficiently and economlecally drain and develop a proration unit

~ comprising 150 acres.

5. Approval of this application will prevent waste and

© protect correlative rights.

i




WHEREFORE, Midwest 0il Corporation requests that this
application be set for hearing before one of the Commission's
examiners on January 4, 1967 and that the Commission enter its
order creating special rules and regulations for the Vada-

Pennsylvanian Pool 1n accordance with this application.

MONTG

FEDERJ}CI ANDREWS

2
/

By #

P. O, Box
Santa Fe,
Attorneys for Mldwest Qil
Corporation.

|
|
|
|
5




P. 0. BOX 235

B

PHONE MU 2-7925

COASTAL STATES GAS PRODUCING COMPANY
NORTH YERAS DIVISION
WILCO BUILDING
MIDLAND, TEXAS
79701

RN el T
December 26, 1967 [J} E @ 4‘.,5! :’it[i; [’_]\‘

12y 0ty
BiLe, NS ) sty

RS, WHEXi0D

Mr. Clarence E. Hinkle
Hinkle, Bondurant and Christy
P. 0. Box 10

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Dear Mr. Hinkle:

Enclosed are Exhibits 1 through 7 and 1-R through 6-R

from Case 3513 which your office had furnished us. These
were inadvertently left out of the transcripts which we
returned to you. I apologize for any inconvenience this

may have caused your office. We appreciate your furnishing
this information.

Very truly yours,

B. Pat McCarley
Petroleum Engineer

BPMcC:1b

Enclosures




GOVERNOR
OAvVID r, CARGO
CHAIRMAN

State of Neto Mexico
®il Qonservatioy Qommission

LAND CoOMMIsSIONER \ STATR GROLOGIsT
GUYTON B, NAYS Q < AL, PORTER, Jn,
MEMBER — SECRETARY - OIRECTOR

SANTA pg

September 12, l96g

Mr. Richarg S. Morris

Montgomery, Pederici, Andrews, : * R2 179-B
Hannahs & Morrig Applicant:L\\

Attorneys at Law

Post Office Box 2307 Midwest 0i} Corvoration
Santa pe, New Mexico D

Dear Sir:

Very truly yours,

i Gz, ]

L4
A, L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-nirector

Artesia oce
Aztec oce

\ 3
Other_  Jason Kellahin, Ronalqg Jacobs, Charles white, g, B, Jordan,
and GiTbert MilTer —




COMPANY & WELL

Sunray #1l-F
Sunray #2-F
Sunray #1-1
Aztec #l-Iw
Tenneco "Lane Unit" #1

Cities Service #l-AY

Union Pruitt #l-21 »'

Sunray State #1-A0
Sunray State #l1-AP
Midwest Skelly St. #l

. Cactus #1 Atlantic State
Sunray State #l-"AW"
Enfield #1 Medlin
Midwest #1 MHawﬁm

Cabot #1 Pruitt

Midwest #2 Pruitt

VADA PENN POOI

LEA _COUNTY, NEW IMEXICO

———BHP AND PRODUCTION EISTORY

DATE

'12/10/55

4/9/56
1/5/56
9/1/56
11/22/56
1/28/57
6/1/63
11/11/63
6/26/64
8/3/65
8/22/65
12/7/65
10/8/66
10/18/66
1/21/67
4/6/67

LOCATION
S-T~R

1-10~-33
1-10-33
36~9-33
2-10-33
1-10-33
1-10-33
21-9-34
16~10-34
17-10-34
10-10-33
32-9-34
20-10-34
28~9-34
20-9-34
20-9-34

17-9-34

B4P @ ~5500'

3,623
3,583
3,577
3,520
3,366
3,378
3,454
3,300
3,205
2,802
3,161
2,949
2,932
3,121
2,933

2,896

CUMULATIVE
OIL PRODUCTION
BBL.

18,778
39,045
59,788
116,105
Hmm.Hmw
1,026,303
1,028,901
1,068,366
H”qu.how
1,184,943
1,222,856
1,381,643
1,413,760
1,495,993
1,593,310




COMPANY & WELL

Midwest #1-A Pruitt
Midwest #2-A Pruitt
Midwest I #1 (Humble AM #1)
Ralph Lowe D #1

C. B. Reed #1l

BTA Vada A #1

Midwest State J #1
Midwest State K #1
BTA Lane A #1

BTA vVada B #2

Midwest Skelly St. #2
BTA Vada C #3

BTA Anderson A #1
Midwest #1-C Pruitt
BTA Max #1

BTA Lane n.#b

Superior Hutcherson #1
BTA Vada D #4

BTA Price A #1

Midwest State L #1

DATE

5/28/67
7/24/67
7/29/67

8/10/67

8/10/67

10/7/67

10/14/67
10/21/67
10/21/67
11/13/67
11/15/67
11/26/67
12/6/67

12/10/67
12/11/67
12/14/67
12/20/67
12/26/67

1/16/68
1/18/68

LOCATION
S-T-R

17-9-34
17-9~34
11-10-~33
16~9-34
3-10~33
21~9-34
11~10-33
2-10-33
21-9-34
20~9-34
10-10--33
21-9-34
6~10-34
20-19-34
30~9-34
6-10-34
27-9-34
28~9-34
15-9~34
2-10-33

BHP @ ~5500'

2,514
2,834
2,831
2,750
2,960
2,764
2,144
2,698
2,915
2,567
1,732
2,624
2,821
2,355
3,035
2,868
2,818
2,693
2,861
2,662

CUMULATIVE

OIL PRODUCTION

BBL.

1,638,000

1,739,675

1,770,000
1,770,000
1,884,677
1,930,000
1,940,000
1,940,000
2,010,000
2,010,000
2,060,000
25,070,000
2,080,000
2,080,000
2,090,000
2,110,000

2,170,000




CUMULATIVE
LOCATION ) OIL PRODUCTION

COMPANY & WELL DATE S=T-R . BHP @ ~5500°' BBL.

BTA Lane C #5 1/28/68 6-10-34 2,908 2,300,185
BTA Anderson A #3 1/28/68 6-10-34 2,874 2,300,185
BTA Max #2 1/28/68 30-9-34 2,918 2,300,185
Del Apache Vada State #1 1/30/68 16-9-34 2,792 2,300,185
Trobaugh Wood #1 2/4/68 29-9-34 2,687 2,320,000
BTA Enfield #1 3/6/68 28-9-34 2,534 2,447,167
BTA Hanson #J. 3/7/68 1-10-33 2,419 2,452,000
Midwest State K #2 3/9/68 2-10-~33 . 2,797 2,462,000
Midwest State L. #Z . 3/17/68 2-10-33 2,706 2,480,000
Midwest Hutcherson #i 3/13/68 9-9-34 2,678

Midwest Howard Cook #] 3/17/68 31-9-34 2,766 2,480,000
BTA Somico #1) 3/18/68 20-10-34 2,389 2,490,000
Tropaugh Wood #2 3/20/68 29-9-34 2,643

BTA Newkirk #1 3/22/68 29-9-34 2,616 2,560,000
BTA Watson #1 3/24/68 , 9-9~34 2,877 2,570,000
Southland Royalty #2 vada-State 4/29/68 32-9-34 2,916 2,850,194
Union Pruitt # 1-21 5/7/68 21-9-34 . 2,540 2,850,000
BTA Somico #2 5/17/68 20-10-34 2,447 3,000,000
Southland Royalty #3 vVada-State 5/20/68 32~-9-34 3,008 3,030,000
BTA Mar #2 5/27/68 5-10-34 2,470 3,100,000




COMPANY & WELL

Midwest #2 Tankersley

Southland Royalty #4 vVada-State
Midwest D. V. Cook #2

Union Newman-Federal #1l

DATE
6/2/68
8/5/68

8/23/68

8/24/68

LOCATION

S-T-R

30-9-314
32~9-34
31-10-34

29-9-34

BHP @ -5500'

2,665

CUMULATIVE
OIL PRODUCTION
BBL.

3,150,000
3,750,000
3,950,000

3,960,000
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THE SUPERIOR OIL COMPANY

P ©.BOX 1900 o
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 Z < . ;
September 5, 1968 -

/'\

New Mexico Qil Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

P

Subject: Case;3513 ‘ReoPened on T
Vada%’sylvanian Pool ‘ o \\
S/
\\‘__/

Regarding the hearing on Septemiber 4, 1968, to review temporary
field rules for the Vada Pennsylvanian Field, The Superior Oil Company
respectfully requests that the 160 acre spacing be retained and the allow-
able factor of 4.77 be continued.

Gentlemen:

Bottomhole pressure data on three wells drilled by Superior in the
subject field indicates that each well will drain in excess of 160 acres.
Whereas, original bottomhole pressure in the Bough C reservoir in the
Vada Pennsylvanian Pool was 3575 psi, drill stem test pressures (the
only pressures available) taken during completion of our wells show the
following: On the Hutcherson Com No. 1 in C-27-9S5-34E stabilized shut-
in bottomhole pressure on December 9, 1967, was 2593 psig at a depth of
9855 (~5611). Our Hutcherson "A" Com No. 1 in B-27-95-34E had a stab-
ilized shut-in bottomhole pressure of 2494 psig at 9880 (-5639) on April 1,
1968, And our Pruitt Com No. 1 in L-22-95-34E had a stabilized shut-in
bottomhole pressure of 2352 psig at 9830 (-5573) on June 20, 1968,

The large difference between the original and the above reservoir
‘pressures, plus the gradual reduction in the above pressures as each suc-
cessive well was drilled at a later date, all illustrate clearly to us that
drainage has occurred to wells developed on 160 acre spacing. We thus
respectfully request that the 160 acre spacing be continued or be inade per-
manent, whichever the Commission deems advisable,

Attached for your review are results of the drill stem tests taken on
our three wells in the Vada-Pennsylvanian Field.

Very truly yours,

THE 3.17:RIOR OIL COMPANY

-

D. H. Collins, Jr.
DHC/es District Engineer
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$ud Pressure 5224 5168 Deptir 9859 '_ Packer 9842

Initial Closed N Intervol N Formation
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Ticket re

_Flowr Tinez 5 180 Date 12-9-67 . Number © 460655 S '.?'_
T T M e oy and T - ’ - s
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Press. Time 60 120 of Job OPEN HOTY, Dictrict 1.OV1 NGTON 25
L e e e z ls
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r5511C Fiz'd | ) o :
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| Flow Pres. 1327 2 1354 | Motz Sizo 7.7/8" Perfs. ] ber. - -
=
Finct B 1393 | surtaze Botiom 2l
Flow Pres, 2591 2 2603 | Choke 1 Adi. Choke o z
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Ticket
Gavge No, 1393 Bepth 9845° Clock 24 hour| M. 460635

First : {nitial Sccond . Final
Flow Pericd Closed In" Pressure Flow Pericd Closed In Pressure
Yime Deft. P3G Firo Detl, tto F31G Time Desl. F51G Time Defl t+e | psic
. Yemp, . tog - Teinp. Temp. . LG cmmmme T 3
000 e £00 E RPN cop 000" Cont 000 L il
- —h L . —

Po 000 | 1274 000 1393 000 ) 1336 | .000 | 2603

—— : - el B ISASA
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Ps .100 | 2607 L5035 | 2600 | .2070 2607

Pe .120 2607 1 6040 2603 | L2417 | 2607

P L 140 2607 L2874 2610

Ps , L160 2607 L3206 2600

Ps . 180 2607 N B T2 Y. 2470

-

P. . 200 2607 L4020 2610

Gauge No. 1397 Depth 9854¢" Clock 9y hour

Po .000 1300 .000 1408 .000 1341 .00cC 2586

P L0717 1403 .0201 2589 1022 2018 _|I__.0403 |

P2 L0402 12589 |l 2044 1 257 L0806

P | i __.0603 2593 I 30661 2%y ||_.i209 |

Ps | L0804 2593 114088 | 2379 | 1632

& | .1003 23593 Il _,511Q | 2584l .2015 N

Y
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|
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~ 7.
(’“  JOREISTON TESTERS

EQUIPIEINT & HOLE DATA

M, F. E, oPeN HOLE
__BOUGH C.
_ 4240 k.8,

Type Test o

Formation Tested ..

Elevation .___
Nat Peaductive Intervat & .
Estimoted Porosity _ T o = %

KELLY BUSHIN

9892

All Depths Meusured From
Toto! Depth __

. 'f7'f /8

Main Holc/Cusing Sire |
Ret Holefliner Size
Diill Coller length

Drill Pipe length _. S
Pocker Depth(s) ... .. _

MULTI-FLOW EVALUATOR
FLUID SAMPLE DATA

SUWFACE BNFOTVATION
—_
Press Surf
Deseription (Reta of Flow) Time (Pigfl_‘g.t) C\":oi?
Opened Too! Too! (4 1 68) ?300 - -
| CLOSED FOR IN!T!AL SHUT = N xiats - -
| FINISHED SHUT—-!!\ (4 ?5683 0_0»:;:‘ - L -
| RE-OPENED_ TOOL 7 i 0100 1/an {
__‘_,__F.&LR_,‘BALD ' FOR RE??‘ IV'\’DER Or i 7_ ) . )
TEST. B L 7 B 7
| CHANGED *ro 1]_2" _CHoxE B 0200 B o "
| cHanGeED 1o 1" cHoxe QPAE - R ,/‘2",
| GLosED For FiMAL SHUT-tn ] 0331 |0 - A
| Finiswep swut-in 0831 [ - Mo
| FULLED PACKER LOOSE ,Af,,,.QO,OJH, T
e i e i e i e e PEa A - »wr - i - e iy
R S S o
. SN A e ~
Cushion Type Amount Pressure Bottom Choke
"
- e et | SizE B _5_/ 8
MUD DATA
Mud Type GEL — WL p— 9 ! 8
Viscosity 44 ; e Water loss L 8 ‘;4__ - CC.
Rosist: of Mud _,__,V.;J,_z__ @ ,~_6_§,,_,,‘_-°F,~ of Filtrate __ Jﬂlwu @ ;,..,,6,8__ o °F
Chloride Content _ 12000 . PPM

Sampler Pressure . P.S.1.G. at Surface

Recovery: Cu. F.Goas .. ,,tl e = -
ec. Oif U O
cc. Water 2420 - N
cc. Mud et e e e e e -
Tot. Liquid ec... . 242_0 - e e

Grovity v
Gas/Oil Rotio -

RESISTIVITY CHLORIDE

CONYENT

Recovery Water ,:L‘,@ “70_ °F,

84000 gpm

Recovery Mud e L. R
Recovery Mud Filtrate .= @ .= _ °f . _____.=_ ppm

-

e l2 @ B5
«1_@ 88

Mud Pit Saraple
Mud Pit Sumple Filtrate .

°F.

RECOVERY ODESCRIPTION FEET

| _DRILLING MUD . — IS
SALT WATER . - |
L RPN I e e e

BARRELS

s WATER

% QTHERS

API GRAVITY

RESISTIVITY CHL. PPM

.1

@68

SUPER!O,R_O{LCO.W«-nv o

Fiel

@70

Remarksy

AR

PN I"’F

R Lt ShRs

"l
s M ]

e
b}

1558

< DEE‘I‘.
THESRICP

- DATE:

. U, BROUS%ARD
H L. FRA QULS

DON L'AT}B’ <{ .’-‘-. A

COPY TO:

—

Address ____ P90, BOX 19005 MIOLAND, TEXAS

Company . LHESUZERIOR _OIL COVEANL o e Ficld VADA PENT ]
well HUTCHERSON A ﬂ Lom.onLBO‘m & BB0FNL ST, 27-T198-Rr3Ax
el — e e R ARt S I
o gﬁt» 4-1-68
Test Interval -,Q_B.i‘}_. IO Yo% - e _oTest fF L. Date , . .. I SL .
[T o . 4
County ... EEA L e Stte L NERMERICO . Fiold Repert No. 08460 8
Technician .. ABKINS (HO‘%[ 3) . Test Approved By _ . MR, By B BOWDN o] No. Reports Requestad ;""

b —-.




@%ﬁﬂhav TESTERS

PRESSURE DATA
Instrument Mo, J-103
- T A T T T 08469 B

—C_O_EE.E_‘_KYA(_P'_SJ:G',)_____ —— ‘ 8 J S SN S, Fiela Repor? NOw e e
Instrument Depth ~ - OoB80') | i . ] .

instrument Opening INSiDE

Pressure Gradient P.S.1/Ft. . o R e TIME DATA

Time Given Time Computed
Initia! Hydrostatic Mud . R -

Initic! Shutein . B .60 Mins.
initiai Flow o N o ,_,,A,,_,A,.,,_,_tq__AMins.
- - i T Mins,
e [ I - e _Mins,
| Final Flow I e o151 Mins.
Final Shut-in R S 120 Mins.

Finol HydrostaticMed ~~ F | 5053 | { - _

Remarks:

TOOL PLUGGED DURING THE INITU!AL FLOW PERIQD.

e o e e e e e ot e A o e © e = it ot ot ]

*Shut in pressure did not reach static reservoir pressure. C!o;d::I:r;vNCI‘ZA—A#Q;Qvébb_?lv_*j:iA __inches per min.
PRESSURE INCREMENTS
INITIAL SHUT~IN FINAL SHUT-—-IN

I

Point T+ AL Point T+ Ay Point _'If_-ll-‘:f_\‘t

Minutes Pressure At Minutes Pressure At R Minutes Pressure At

c-2 0 307 | U R N— D O es00 | o
5 434 _104¢ 2500 |
10 2494 @800
15 2494 3 _d@or e
20 2494 2800 |
25 2494

RSSO S G S —

30 2434 2500 e
35 2494 | 2500 | B
40 2494 K 2500 | _
45 2494 2500 | . -
50 2494 2500 S
55 2494 Lesee [

60 | ) 2494 ] , e 2500 | . _
B 6o | | 2494 , , o il -

A S N . SN, S , -
r-—~—————~ B I - - - — - — S - e v - -
e - - e e foee e e
i
ar s e S e e— — M - - - »';"' —
R P— B oy
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- g
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Gﬁ?ﬁr/smﬁ TESTERS

FIELD REFORTS
REPORT NO. RECCRDER NO. CAPALITY REGUESTED

B-1 B

/.
S 7%

‘e

@:‘/',%H/JSI'ON FESTERS

GU!ﬁE TO IDENTIFICATION OF DRILL STEM TEST PRESSURE CHARTS

A. Initial Hyd. Mud
B. Initial Shut-in
C. Initial Flow

D. Final Flow

E. Final Shut-in

F. Final Hyd. Mud

The foltowing points are either tluctuating
pressures or poinls indicating other
packer settings, {testing different zones).

A-1, A-2, A3, etc. Initial Hyd. Pressures

B-1, B-2, B-3, etc. Subscquent Shut-in
Pressures

C-1, -2, C-3, etc. Flowing Pressures

D-1, D-2, D-3, etc. Subsequent Final
Flow Pressures

E-1, £-2, £-3, etc. Subsequent Final
Shut-in Pressures

F-1, F-2, F-3, etc. Final Hyd. Mud Pressures

Z — Special pressure points such as
pumping pressure recorded for
formation breakdoyn,
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TOHIISTON 12513R5

N

SURFACE INFQ‘;’H‘.'L".TKO‘.\! EQUIPMENT & HOLE DATA

Pressure Surfuce
Dascription {(Rate of Flow) Time P51 Crole Type Test. .. M. F. E. oPen HOLE
BOUGH c

Formation Tested .. . JE

OPB“ed_.IESI.. e e e e e P,Q??3 SR SRR RN 4} Elevotion L 4?,§O‘ K . 8 e
GAS TO SURFACE M,O??S ,1~ e 5‘? R ]" Net Productive Intervel = T 3

CLOSED FOR INITIAL_ SHU
| FINISHED SHUT=-IN
RE-OPENED TOOL

STRONG BLOW
6As

EsnMMEo 350 _MC %
| _GRADUALLY REASING FOR

REMAINDER QF TEST,

CLOSED FOR FINAL SHUT=-IN | 10/

Estimated Porosity - PET

Al Depths Measured From | KELL
Totel Depth TR~ L © B
Main Hole/Casing Size . _ 7, T/B"- e et o
Rat Holeltiner Size . . 7 . . e
Dritl Collar length . . . .1,59.,',«__,",».,”_I.D._ 2.4"
Deill Pipe length .. . 9656 10,.3.8"
Packer Depth{s)_ _ _ 9789 & 9795 - Fy.

| FINISHED SHUT-IN_
| PULLED PACKER LOOSE.

MULTI-FLOW EVALUATOR
FLUID SAMPLE DATA

Sampler Pressure _ . . ]1 00 e PG, at Surfuce

Recovery: Cu. Ft.Gos  _ .

S USRI SO R cc. Oil e 2O

S U D cc. Water

S VU SR UU SRS POU SRS cc. Mud

SO U UUP SIURUNIIUUOHNE SO S Yot. Liquid cc. .
ST S S Gravity —....
e o e e VL Gas/OU Ratio e

T - ‘I - T RESISTIVITY CHLORIDE

I CONVENT

Cushion Typa Amount Pressure Bottom Chele Rocovery Water J_I?@ _“Elg“‘ %k @_90907’ _ ppm
it

e Sixemu_..,.s‘/,_g -

MUD DATA
SALT GEL 2.7

Mod Type o D e WY

Viscosity «.— 37 e . WYY lossT&- e _1.0 79,._. .. C.C. Mud P Somple _',,J.Q.@ .136~ °F.
_1..6. CFiof Filbate ___" T @ .7_.5A o °F Mud Pit Sample Filtrate ._!J.fs_@ _.?_.5,.._ °F. _6..9.9_00-_ ppm

Resist: of Mud ___ sgcon® -
Chloride Content _ _,_?g O\ . . PPM e e e e e e e e e e e e e et

Recovery Mud @ T __°F
Recovery Mud Filtrate .._,_-__@ Tl PR T ppm

RECOVERY DESCRIPTION FEET | BARRELS s Ottt {<h WAYERTCS OTHERS APl GRAVITY | RESISTIVITY CHL. PPN

REVERSED 0QUT: ]
FREE O1IL - 35

| _sacT water | - 1 31

RECOVERED BELOW CiRCULATING. su 1% N
| _DRILLING MUD_ }‘ 250 1 .29
5

l
)
5
t
t
i
i
'
i
i
¢
|
-
§
|
§
1
i
1

{
{
i
i
i
{
i
)

SALT WATFR 1100 | _ .58

VPR S -—L_.Ta.‘.fm#.‘f«.‘

Remast oo ST HE SUPERIOR O‘L G0 ‘COPY 1O Mo I FRAUQUES

o yeep.. DEIE MU, BROUSSARD

FRITIQ DLEY DON HATHEWS
;) pzox—u(_). - o / .:_'”71'_». '

e me— B I U T i

L I PRR

-_
e
i

9
Address _B0x 19003 MipLAND, TEXAS

THE SuPEmor* oL CO“PANV VAOA mNN
Compony . .. emmmee—m - e e S e e o Fleld L e o

Well - . PRULTT GO "} ] L tocation. .830'isL 88B0'eu, st HO TQS-F«:VH
f’;r ! 70 9‘»"7’./',. . . - . Tesr F#* 1 .. . Dote . . . .‘“"-‘O“&a’

ot Cee

Test tnterval .

County . . . LEA L _ State . CUNEW NMEXL 0D . .} Field geport Moo 10P02 1

Technicion . ADUIHD ("C“h:"‘r‘) Test Approved By | R A A N . Nol Frpeets Regueated &

B o e e e e o s SR = e e bt s Nt e v e Ak 3 2 A e o s s e e s




! o {" }‘,’”0:’:’/:’57 O/t TESTERS

PRESSURE DATA

Instryument No., N J-005 ¢ R

T Field Report No, __19._2.9?«:;1»_-- —

BT iU

| _Instrument Depth =

Instrument Opening ) TTETOE e ]
Pressure Gradient P.S.L/Ft. | | ] ‘ TIME DATA

Well Temperature °F,

Time Given Time Computed
lnifioLHydrosm!ic Mud A 21_2? I T D
Initial Shutein B 2352 N D S T -1 S VI PO .~ <

Initial Flow < 546 I [ A e, I S L Mins, —_ ,,_i_Mins.

b

| __Final Flow B . L L - IR - b
Final Shut-in_ esqs | b 130 Mins, L 130 pins,

| Finol HydrostaticMud __F | sfal — | R .
| Remarks: B e

__inches per min.

*Shut in pressure dic;_r:lof rcoch_;f:l—fc_r“c_s-c;;:i:‘;;-c:"c:’h - - T ClOCk—‘ﬁ;‘-’_Cl ,,_Q_;Ijé.o_gj,
PRESSURE INCREIENTS

FINAL SHUT-IN

INITILAL SHUT=-IN
Point T+“A§j

Point T+ A Point T+ A
Minutes Pressure Ay Minutes Pressure Ay i Minutes Ptessure At

c-2 0 571 T T D ol o34 |
5| 2321 |

|10 2333
15 2338 |
20 2340 |

25 2343
30| 2345 |

35 2347 |

40 2348 |

45 2349 | a

50 | 2351 | 4.\

55 | [ Pane \i

60 | le3s2 Jlgt

B 62 o352 || 7
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FIELD REPORTS
REPORT M0, Arcomoen na

ACIIY REGUESTED

DRILL sTEMY TEST PRESSUR

e —————,

S e e,

‘\:f_f,%ﬂmsm/v TESIERS

E CHARTS

A Iitial Hyd. Mud
B. Iiitiat Stiut-in
C. initial Flow

D. Finat Flow

E. Final Shut-in

F. Fina: Hvd. Mud

The fo!lawing points are either flucty
Pressures or points indicating other
packer seltings, (testing different zZones),

ating

Al AL A-3, ete. Initial Hvd. Pressures

B-1, 8.2, B-3, etec. Subsequent_Shut~in
Pressures .

C1, -2, C-3 et
D], 22, 03, etc.
Flow Prassyres
£, €2 E-3, ete, Subsequent Final
Shut-in Pressyres
F1,F0 F-3. etc. Fin
Z— Spersiag
Pumping p

- Flowing Pressures
Subsequent Final

al Hyd, Myud Pressures
Pressure points such as
ressure recorded for
fermation breakdown.
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Range

Township.____ ____Range

County,

Form 104=—{Four on Township}

Range_
Range.
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Township
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WFLL

v i ey,

Midwest Pruitt No, 1 ’
Midwest Pruitt No, 2
Midwest Pruitt A No. 1

0,17,98,34F

Midwest Pruitt A No. 2
G,17,98,34E

Cabot Pruitt No, 1
Ralph Lowe State D No, 1
L,16,9S,34E

Ralph Lowe State D No. 2
E,16,9S,34E

TOTAL

CUMULATIVE

VADA PENNSYLVANIAN POOL
PRODUCTION HISTORY

COMPLETION
DATE Oct, Nov, Dec., Jan, Feb., __ Mar, Apr, May
10-18-66 ¢ 4,700 6,565 5,668 6,801 6,025 8,412 7,152 6,973
W 11,313 9,900 8,502 10,201 9,037 12,156 10,318 13,761
4~15-67 0O 1,373 2,725
w 410 813
6-1-67 0
w
7-22-67 0
w
1~27-67 0 1,055 5,535 3,172 4,303
W 7,000 7,600 4,028 5,921
8-9-67 0
w
9-16-67 0
W
0 4,700 6,565 5,668 6,801 7,080 13,047 11,857 14,001
W 11,313 9,700 8,502 10,037 16,037 19,756 14,756 20,495
0 4,700 11,265 16,933 23,734 30,814 44,761 56,458 70,459
w 11,313 21,013 29,515 39,716 55,753 75,509 90,265 110,760

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ

| LIl CONSERVATION COMMISSION

e [ N 4

-k NO.,

EXHIBIT NO,

TS

.

[n—

Juze July Aug. Cum,
4,873 8,166 5,660 | 70,995
2,924 4,900 3,396 96,408
1,904 2,524 1,886 10,412
571 757 566 3,117
6,925 6,244 6,944 20,113
2,978 2,123 2,361 7,462
6,944 6,944
1,667 - 1,667
3.837 4,858 5,010 27,770
5,282 6,572 6,918 43,331
2,348 2,348
2,300 (es® 2,300
17,539 21,792 28,792
11,755 i4,352 17,208

87,998 109,790
122,515 136,867

138,582
154,073




WEIL.

VADA PENNSLYVANIAN POOL
BHP DATA

MOC Pruitt No, 1
Cabot Pruitt No, 1
MOGC Pruitt No, 2
MOC Pruitt A No. 1
MOC Pruitt A No. 2

Lowe State D No, 1

* Extrapolated from 1 hour ISIP of 2719 psi

HOURS
DATA S,I, DATUM BIHP dp CUMULLTIVE PROD
10-2-66 72 ~5493 3113 0

1-23-67 2 (DST) ~5490 2923 190 21,200

4-6-67 144 ~5490 N%m 217 47,000
5-28-67 72 ~5490 2509 604 70,000
7-~24-67 48 ~5490 2831 282 . 105,500

8-5-67 1 (DST) ~5490 2780% 333 114,300

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
M:. CONSERVATION COMMISSION.
(Ax_« — EXHIBIT NO. %~/
CASE NO. —.7 ™

i
i




POROSITY

WATER SATURATION
FORMATION VOLUME FACTOR
RECOVERY FACTOR (estimated)
NET pay

OIL IN PLACE

RECOVERARLE OIL

Vada Pennsylvanian Pool

RESFRVE ESTIMATE

7.0%
28.0%

1.45 04
35% -

12 -

= 7758 X 0.070X 0.72
1.45

= 270 bbl/acre-ft
=270X 0.35

= 95 bbl/acre-ft

1140 bbl/acre ) {{/

/ . Tt
1,200 bbl/80 acres //f "

N

182,400 bbl/; 60 acres

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

AL EXHIBIT NO. = =

— s .

. CASENO.__ - 7

i
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SRA0s: INCCOME

¢

YO JING INTEREST INCOME (87.50%)

OPCZRATING COST3S AND TAXES

NEZT WORKING INTZREST INCOME

SSTIMATID RECOVZIRY
TOTAL NZT INCCME
DZVZILO2MEINT COST PER WELL

ET PRCFIT /  WILL

I

RATIO OF INCOM!II TO INVESTMENT

ZCONOMICS
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